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GETTING READY FOR THE HARVEST-This will be a typical scene at local elevators in the next 
couple of weeks. But, for now, Lupe Pineda of Griffith and Sons is watching corn go into the cleaner, 
being prepared for shipment to make chips and tortillas. Although it is a bit premature for this year s 
crop, it is a reminder of what is to come for local producers. At this time, the local com crop is 
‘ looking good.’

6 Meet The Mules 9 Scheduled
With Welcome For New Coaches
Travis Bessire, president of 

the Muleshoe Athletic Booster 
Club, said the annual “ Meet 
the Mules”  night is scheduled 
for Tuesday, September 3 at 8

Around

Muleshoe

i

Muleshoe Muleskinners will 
hold a meeting at 7:30 p.m. on 
Thursday, September 5, in the 
Muleshoe Fire Department 
meeting room behind the Mule
shoe City Police Department.

They will be planning events 
for the coming year, elect 
officers and discuss pending 
business.

Mule owners, mule enthu
siasts and others will be 
welcome to attend the meeting.

Bailey County Commissioners 
will meet in special session at 
IS a.m. on Friday, August 30.

Items on the agenda include 
payment of routine county bills; 
meet with representatives of the 
Triangle CB Club; open bids for 
a new roof for the Law Enforce
ment Center; meet with Bob 
Blackwood regarding a cancer 
policy; open bids on the sale of 
ambulances and miscellaneous 
items.

Amendment of the 1984-85 
School Budget is the only item 
on the agenda for the Board of 
Trustees of the Muleshoe In
dependent School District when 
they meet at 6:30 a.m. on 
Friday, August 30, at the school 
administration office.

On Thursday, August 29, 
registration will be held at the 
Three Way School. Registration 
for high school will include 12th 
grade, 1 p.m.; 11th grade, 1:30 
p.m.; 10th grade, 2 p.m. and 
9th grade, 2:30 p.m.

Grades seven and eight will 
register on Tuesday, September 
3, the First day of school in the 
Cafetorium of the school.

A total of 135 students in 
grades K-12 are expected to 
enroll. Classes are scheduled 
8:10 a.m. - 3:45.

Wayland Ethridge, principal 
at Muleshoe High School, said 
high school students may pick 
up 1985-86 schedules promptly 
at 8 a.m. the first day of school, 
September 3.

Senior schedules will be 
available in Room 11; Juniors in 
Room 14; Sophomores in the 
library and Freshmen at the 
office. Classes start at 8:20 a.m.
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p.m. at Benny Douglass Sta
dium at Muleshoe High School.

Welcome will be extended to 
the new athletic director and 
head football coach, Dale 
Keeling and his family. Also to 
be welcomed will be other new 
coaches, including Andy 
Gamble, Kyle Carver and Kim 
Nelson, as well as to returning 
coaches. Lonnie Scott, Jerry 
Johnson, Jerry Robinson. Bobby 
Turner and Roy Donaldson.

Ice cream will be served 
immediately following the 
“ Meet the Mules”  ceremonies 
at the field, where not only 
coaches, but members of the 
Muleshoe Mules will be in
troduced. along with the cheer
leaders.

Varsity cheerleader sponsors 
are Debbie Cowley and Lucy 
Smith and the cheerleaders 
include Stacy Smith, head 
cheerleader; Laurey Grant. Casy 
King, Lisa Black, Debbie Isaac, 
Juanita Garcia and Leah Bell, 
mascot.

Hellen Adrian is sponsor of 
the junior varsity cheerleaders, 
who are: Crystal Angeley, Misty 
Ott, Debbie Brown, Amy Bean 
and Caroline Liles.

Vocational
Programs

Available
With school starting in Mule

shoe next week, Muleshoe ISD 
Superintendent H. John Fuller 
has issued the following state
ment:

“ Muleshoe ISD offers vo
cational programs in Vocational 
Agriculture, Useful and Gainful 
Homemaking, Industrial Edu
cation, and Distributive Edu
cation. Admission to these 
programs is based on enroll
ment in appropriate grade level 
in Muleshoe High School.

“ It is the poRcy of Muleshoe 
ISD not to discriminate on the 
basis of sex, handicap, race, 
color, and national origin in its 
educational and vocational pro
grams, activities, or employ
ment as required by Title IX, 
Section 504, and Title VI.

“ Muleshoe ISD will take 
steps to assure that lack of 
English language skills will not 
be a barrier to admission and 
participation in all educational 
and vocational programs."

Superintendent Fuller con 
cluded, “ For information about 
your rights or grievance pro
cedures. contact the Title IX 
and Section 504 coordinator, H. 
John Fuller, at 514 West 
Avenue G, Muleshoe, Texas. 
272-3389.”

Hospital Administrator 
Explains Rates, Changes

Coach Dale Keeling firmly 
believes it will be very im
portant to start out with a
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Salvation Army 
Official Speaks 
To Local* Rotary

Doug Rains, Salvation Army 
official from Lubbock, presented 
the program for the Muleshoe 
Rotary Club at noon on Tues
day.

Rains told Rotarians there are 
two different Salvation Army 
programs, encompassing 83 
counties. There are 358 volun
teer units in the State of Texas 
along, according to the official.

He said a lot of the Salvation 
Army activities are caring for 
transients, and working in 
rehabilitation facilities.

In Muleshoe, the local Salva
tion Army Board members are 
Judge Gordon H. Green, chair
man; Troy Stegemoeller, trea
surer; welfare committeemen 
Bob Henderson and Les Irvin 
and members, Glen Williams, 
Dee Clements, J.D. Black, 
Frank Ellis, Ron Montgomery, 
Darrell Turner and Rev. Barry 
Bradley.

Rains said each unit is 
responsible for raising their own 
funds, and a fund raising drive 
will begin here on Sunday, 
September 1. Local banks will 
be sending out letters in their 
September statements soliciting 
assistance from the community.

He also said. “ The Salvation 
Army will work cooperatively 
with other agencies to meet the 
human needs of the community. 
Services include emergency aid 
for stranded travelers; aid to 
prisoners and their families; 
disaster relief, camping pro
gram for underprivileged boys; 
alcoholic rehabilitation pro
grams; assistance for the needy 
at Christmas and help for the 
elderly.

“ In general, representing the 
Salvation Army to the people of 
Muleshoe through our local 
community with access to the 
programs and services of the 
Salvation Army. All state ser
vices are available including the 
counsel and advice o f ex-, 
periences Salvation Army per
sonnel.”

During the meeting, a report 
was given on the upcoming 
Bailey County Fair and JeiT 
Smith reported on Mule Days, 
saying approximately $3,000 
would be contributed to Girls- 
town, U.S.A. from the annual 
festival.

Kountry Kitchen 
Opening Sunday: 
Cuevas’ Retired

The San Francisco Cafe, first 
started February 29, 1959, is no 
more. Today, Thursday, Mr. 
and Mrs. Aurelio Cuevas turned 
Over the keys to Connie Domin
guez and Barbara Pearson.

The experienced duo will be 
opening the former San Fran
cisco Cafe at 5 a.m. Sunday, 
with a new name, B&C Kountry 
Kitchen.

With the transition, Mr. and 
Mrs. Cuevas, who raised two 
children in Muleshoe, Aurelio 
Jr. and Ana, said they wished 
to tell all their cusotmers, "W e 
appreciate all our customers 
over the years, and thier 
continued support. We have no 
difinite plans at this time, 
except to enjoy our retirement.”

Mr. and Mrs. Cuevas and 
their children moved to Bailey 
County in 1956 from Monterrey, 
Mexico.

Located at 121 South Main, 
B&C Kountry Kitchen will start 
out being open seven days a 
week from 5 a.m. to 9 p.m. and 
will feature all-American food, 
along with a Mexican plate.

Regular breakfast will be 
served, and will be available for 
those who wish breakfast 
throughout the day.

Each day, a noon Lunch 
Special will be available, along 
with regular menu items.

The new owners of the B&C 
Kountry Kitchen said San Fran
cisco Tortilla Factory, which had 
been operated by the Cuevas’ , 
will continue operation, and 
tortillas will still be available.

Barbara and Connie, who 
were formerly with Dinner Bell 
Cafe, said they will welcome all 
their friends, along with new 
customers when they open the 
doors on Sunday morning.

Adequate parking can be 
found across the street from the 
new B&C Kountry Kitchen in 
front o f the vacant Hurst 
Department Store building and 
the parking lot to the north of 
the building.

“ We promise quality care at 
the most reasonable price pos
sible,”  said Jack Reamy, West 
Plains Medical Center Hospital 
and Nursing Home administra
tor, “ so in keeping with our 
policy, we have reduced the 
room rates for hospital 
patients.”

He explained that a typical 
hospital cost for most patients 
will be $1,100 per day, and no 
more than $1,250 per day, per 
patient, but bringing down the 
room rate is expected to help 
the patient. The administrator 
said many insurance companies 
pay only a set amount for a 
hospital room rate per day, 
and by lowering the daily room 
rate, West Plains Medical 
Center will be helping the 
person with the set room rate.

Also, according to the ad
ministrator, the national av
erage stay in a hospital is six 
days, but WPMC provides 
quality care, that shortens the 
average stay in the hospital 
here to only three days. “ We 
can still provide good care, and 
help the patient by keeping 
their stay with us shorter.”  said 
Reamy.

As WPMC continues a chang
ing and growth pattern, one of 
the new features is the “ swing 
bed,”  which is used primarily 
for Medicare patients, who 
frequently require longer care, 
said Reamy. He said that after 
72 hours of regular hospitali
zation, if the patient meets 
certain guidelines, they can be 
switched to the swing bed care.

Also adjusted have been the 
emergency room charges. Al
though he did not release 
specific figures, Reamy said »be 
emergency room charges have 
been reduced to very reasonable 
charges.

He further explained the OB 
program at the hospital, adding 
that he wanted to clear up some 
misconception about the pro
gram. He said the hospital 
charge for a one day uncomp
licated delivery is $900, and for 
a two day average stay, again 
for an uncomplicated delivery, 
the charge is $1,200.

OB patients are encouraged 
to pay out their hospital charges 
before delivery, preferably by 
their seventh month.

Another new program creat
ing interest for WPMC is the 
Intercept Program, for treat
ment of alcoholism and drug 
abuse. After purchasing the

Annual MDA Telethon 
Scheduled Septem ber 1

Bob Phillips of the Triangle 
CB Club says they are gearing 
up for the annual teletnon to 
“ Help Jerry’s Kids,”  which is 
the Muscular Dystrophy tele
thon.

Activities get underway in 
Muleshoe at 7:30 or 8 p.m. on 
Saturday night at the Bailey 
County Civic Center with a 
Country Westem/Gospel live 
show at the Civic Center. It 
will continue until late Saturday 
night.

After church on Sunday night, 
the activities will begin again at 
the Civic Center with an 
evening of Gospel Music, and 
will continue as long as there is 
a crowd.

The Kastner family from 
Lubbock will be back for both 
nights, and there will be two 
groups from Olton and a couple 
of groups from Muleshoe, along 
with other groups.

Phillips said for everyone to 
bring their billfolds, because 
although there is no admission 
to attend the shows either 
night, they will be collecting 
money to send off for “ Jerry’ s 
Kids. ’

A concession stand will be in 
operation both nights at the 
Civic Center.

The Muleshoe telethon pledge 
center for the "Jerry Lewis 
Supershow’ ’ is always the 
Bailey County Civic Center, and 
has been for the past several 
years.

Again, as in the past, the 
e center coordinator is Don 

atfier, and the Triangle CB 
Club. Everyone in the commun
ity will be urged to show their 
support for their town by calling

the center during the telethon to 
make a pledge. The center's 
phone number will be an- 
Cont. Page 6, Col 1

former First Christian Church 
building at the rear of WPMC, 
extensive remodeling has been 
going on, with a completion 
date for the remodeling expect
ed in the near future.

Reamy explained that the 
Intercept Program will begin in 
Muleshoe on October 1, and 
patients are expected to be 
coming to Muleshoe from a 
wide area for treatment.

Jim Ates, of Custer, S.D., is 
expected to arrive in Muleshoe 
this week to conduct prelim
inaries for the new program. He 
will be moving his family to 
Muleshoe in the next month. He 
has been with the Intercept 
Program for West-World Com
munity Healthcare for the past 
15 months.

Other remodeling concerns 
the Muleshoe Nursing Home.
Con’ t Page 6, Col. S

Muleshoe School 
Meal Policies 
Are Outlined

Muleshoe Independent School 
District serves nutritious meals 
every school day. Students may 
buy lunch for Kindergarten. 1st 
and 2nd grades for .85: 3rd, 4th 
and 5th grades for .90; and 6th 
through 12th grades for 1.00. 
Students may buy breakfast for 
Kindergarten, 1st and 2nd 
grades for .40; 3rd, 4th and 5th 
grades for .45; and 6th through 
12th grades for .50. The price 
for e a milk will be .20.

Children from families whose 
income f»Hs within the level are 
eligible for either free  or 
reduced-price meals priced at 
.40 for lunch and .30 for 
breakfast. _ _

Children from families whose 
income falls within a certain 
level are eligible for either free 
meals or reduced-price meals.

To apply for free or reduc
ed-price meals, parents may fill 
out an application, sign it, and 
return it to the school. All 
questions must be answered.

An application which does not 
contain the following informa
tion cannot be processed by the 
school: (1) the total household 
income must be listed by the 
amou.it received by each house
hold member receiving income 
and the type of income it is 
(such as wages, child support, 
etc.) or your food stamp case 
number if your household is on 
food stamps. (2) names of all 
household members, (3) social 
security numbers of all house
hold members 21 years old or 
older, or the work “ NONE”  for 
any household member who 
does not have a social security 
number and (4) the signature of 
an adult household member.

pledge
Prathe

m l

If
KIDS APPARENTLY START FIRE--Tuesday morning, youngsters 
playing with matches were blamed for a fire that broke out in 
along abandoned house at the corner of West 13th St. and 4ve. B. 
Firemen made quick work of dousing the flames in an old 
mattress and dragged it outside. However, they had to make a 
return trip to furthei extinguish the smoldering mattress.
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DIRECTORY

crP(iotog/iaf)(iij QAAtfi cp&tsonaQffid 
SndlviduaC Attention

STUDIO WEDDINGS 
ANNIVERSARIES

COMMERCIAL FRAMES

^ o t o g /t a p l i y  b y  S fon n te

h o u se  PA‘n1

Satin-X
Wall Paint gal. 9 *

Polyflex
House Paint gal. 1295

Vi MileN.
On Friona Hwy.

Lonnie & Sue Gibson 
272-5151

Higginbotham-Bartlett Co.
215 Main 272^351

SHOPPING GUIDE
We Sell Carpet

We Sell Carpet

We Sell Carpet

We Sell Carpet

1529 qc. Ja*>x <md. 2 7 2 - m

/

Janie Terrazas & 
Vivan Villarreal 
Our New Packers 
Waiting To Serve 

You 
At The

^ î ik J o c !

1411 W. Amer. Blvd. 272-5581

l i

■ Lindsey’s
Sale-A-Bration 

New! Men s Fragrance 
Bill Blass & Polo 

Winn & Hutton Butane Lighters
^  price

Many Diamonds Reduced In Price,
Buy Now For Big Savings 
& Layaway For Christmas.

S£incfeeij Jtatie&y

Now Arriving 
Fall & Winter 

KoKo Knits
Fall Accessories 

Large Size Women’s Blouses

Famous Fashions & Fabrics
127 Main 272-5056

202 M ai* 272-3355

A H
Bar-B-Que

Grills
V i Price

, •!

a  a  in ini iQj i .
[T bT T  ,n H r . . ,  W H I f M  J T O M 1  ;MC ■ 2 7 2 - 4 ^ ?

3
Locations

To
Serve You

| Famous Fashions & Fabrics is receiving 
new fall & winter fashions daily by 
Carefree Fashions, Ridge-T pants 

& Lily o f California. Famous Fashions 

also carries a line o f fashion jewelry 

and accessories such os handbags, 
gloves, hats and belts.

They also have the new chunky 
jewelry. Penny Smith & Bernice 

Holder man invite you to come in and 

look over their many new dresses, 
coats skirts, blouses and sweaters and 

layaway now for those upcoming fall 

events or for a special Christmas gift.

New Arrivals For Fall—  

Allison Collectables 

pants & shirts

< & /
206 Main 272-5052

10” Fencing 
Pliers $y99

VftA

They also have a good selection o f fall

Farmer’s Co-op Elevators fabrics, sewing notions and butterick

patterns.Clays Comer Muleshoe
Phone 272-4335

Enochs

A Get ready for Back-to-School

with a new hairdo. Call one 
}f  the girls at Main Street 

BecuUy Salon for an

appointment today!

Main Street Beauty Salon

a FREE 
Enlargement

Jrd e r any two same- 
size, same-finish 

Kodak color enlarge
ments Get a third 

enlargement free, from 
Kodak's own labs. 

See u s for details. Hurry, 
•special offer runs September 

3 0 - November 1. 1985

115 Main 272-3418 1 308 Main
Damron Drug

K o d a k

“>72-4210

401 S. 1st

Va mile 14 gauge electric

Fence Wire * 1 5 49
V* mile 14 gauge electric
Fence Wire * 2 1 "  

RP25N Round Post
Insulatore $079

25 pack

Inc
272-4511

Now Is The Time To 

Get Your Fall Clothing 

Cleaned For Those 

Cool Days Ahead.

Lambert Cleaners
123 Main 272-4726

m
Call Glenna Or Pat 

Today For That 

Neiv Fall Hairdo.

Glenna’s Beauty Retreat

207 Ave. G. 272-3092
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Name

Address

4997sale

wow open
Sundays

1-5

Closa-Up, com pare  
...our everyday regular price Is 54.97.

Ceiling fans add so 
much to your home, including energy savings all 
year long! Choosn *r>rv> *k ~ ib 'a d e  52* Close-Up 
for lower ceilir.w„. _ (not recommen

ded for ceilings less than 7 feet high). All fans are 
available in antique brass, polished brass,

4-Tulip Light kit with Glob©

I997sa le tog. 2V.ee
Beautiful tulip* and an etched glass globe enhance your 
celling fan Comes complete with mounting hardware. 
Instructions, and pull chain, fits alt standard tans Choose 
from antique or polished brass

Quality Is part of the bargain.

OUR SPECIAL STUDENT RATE
ONLY 810.50

(FOR NINE MONTHS)

321 Main Mon-Fri. 8-6 Sat. 8-7 272-3478

Journal Files
60  Years Ago

1925
LAS ANGELES TO DETROIT 
FOR $22.20

That is what it costs in a
#  Chevrolet according to an in

surance man who recently made 
the trip of 3,104 miles at an 
expense of $44.40 for gasoline, 
oil and food or seven-tenth of a 
cent pef man per mile.

The Chevrolet used was a 
sedan and had been driven only 
630 miles before the vacation 
tour began.

Two men, alternating at the 
% wheel made the trip in five days 

and 18 hours, only a day and 
half longer than the time of 
transcontenental flyers which 
travel a much shorter distance 
due to the windings of the 
motor roads.

50 Years Ago
1935

* CLASSIFIED ADS
FOR SALE---Black eyed peas,

3 cents per pound; string beans,
4 cents per pound. Half that 
price if you pick them.

W ANTED:---Young ladies 
with high school education to 
enter the training school for 
nurses at once. Phone or write 
superintendent. Plainview Sani

ty tarium and Clinic.

40  Years Ago
1945

ALL CANNING SUGAR ISSUED 
BY AUG. 31

Issuance of canning sugar 
for home canning will stop 
August 31, Chairman E.W . 
Johnson of the local War Price 

^an d  Rationing Board. an- 
nouces.

Original plans were to con
tinue issuance through October, 
but the local board has been 
advised to issue the entire 
allotment for 1945 by the end of 
August so that the home

Sudan Young

* Homemakers 

Meeting Held
The Sudan Young Home

makers met Monday, Aug. 19 
for their regular August meet
ing. The meeting was held at 
the First National Bank and 
pizza was served to all members i

* attending.
Plans were made for the 

Secret Grandfather supper to be 
held Thursday, Sept. 5th at the 
Home Economics Department of 
the school beginning at 7p.m .

On Monday, August 26 the 
group hosted a salad supper in 
the community room of the First 
National Bank at 7 p.m. for 
those wishing to join the Sudan 
Young Homemakers.

After officers were elected for 
the 1985-86 year, the meeting 
was adjourned.

Those present included: 
Deneece McDonald, Rita 
Conley, M ichele Edwards, 
Jodee Tennyson, Deanna 
Humphreys, Susan Donnell, 
Margaret Williams, Julie Rigsby 
and Ann Carson.

canning sugar program can be
completed, he said.

"T h is  simply means that 
issuance will be speeded up and 
what we have for canning 
purposes will be issued by the 
end of the month,”  he said.

Most of the applicants in this 
county received only five 
pounds per person after the 
drastic cut in sugar rations was 
annouced early in the summer.

Applicants will not have to 
sign a new application as their 
second allotment will be issued
on their original application.

*
30  Years Ago

1955
ATTENDED REUNION

Mr. and Mrs. Horace Hutton 
and children attended the 
Hutton family reunion at Mac- 
Kenzie State Park in Lubbock 
last Friday.

TO LUBBOCK
Mrs. Dallas McCurry, her 

baby daughter, Denise, and 
Mrs. J.J. Redwine visited Mon
day in the home of Mrs. O.R. 
Ashmore of New Deal, another 
daughter o f Mrs. Redwine.

Travis Jacob Steelman
Mr. and Mrs. Eddie Joe 

Steelman of Bovina are the 
proud parents of a son born at 
5:25 p.m. Saturday, Aug. 24 
in West Plains Medical Center.

The young man weighed nine 
pounds and four ounces and has 
been named Travis Jacob. The 
couple have two other children, 
Luke, five; and Levi, two years 
of age.

Grandparents are Mr. and 
Mrs. Porfirio Mejia of Memphis 
and Mr. and Mrs. Eddie Gayle 
Steelman of Bovina.

Great grandparents are Mr. 
and Mrs. Amos Steelman of 
Bovina, Frank Villafranco and 
Elida Gonzales, both of Little
field.

Dostin Ray Man)
Mr. and Mrs. Doyle Mapp of 

Hobbs, N.M. are the proud 
parents of a son, Dustin Ray, 
who was bom Friday, Aug. 16 
at 9 p.m. in the Lea Regional 
Hospital in Hobbs.

Dustin Ray weighed six 
pounds and six and six tenths 
ounces and was 21 inches long.

Grandparents are Mr. and 
Mrs. Wayne Doty of Sudan and 
Mrs. Gladys Mapp of Hobbs.

Evah Doty and J.C. Wells of 
Sudan are his great grand
parents.

Dustin has two sisters, Charla 
and Maria.

They had a very enjoyable time.

20  Years Ago
1965

KILLER 84 LAND BUYING- 
COMPLETE

Widening of “ Killer 84”  from 
Muleshoe to the Parmer County 
line, is virtually "in the bag.”

The tenious--and nerverack- 
ing--process of buying right-of- 
way land for the 10 mile strip is 
over except for a few “ tag 
ends”  and now the next move is 
up to the state highway depart
ment.

This means that the road 
could be built next year if the 
state highway department gets 
on the ball, local officials said, 
and the final modernizing of one 
of the most dangerous roads in 
West Texas may be completed 
before Santa Gause pays his 
official visit in December 1966.

10 Years Ago
1975

BAILEY COUNTY TOP TEN IN 
CORN PRODUCTION

Bailey County made an im
portant contribution to Texas 
agriculture in 1974 by placing in 
the top ten counties in com 
production.

According to the agriculture 
commissioner farmers harvested 
almost three million bushels, a 
26 percent increase from 1973’s 
production.

Parmer county led the state in 
com production with over 19 
million bushels.

RECIPE

By Sarah Ann Sheridan
Cheese Straws

These are good to have 
on hand. They freeze well 
and thaw quickly. The only 
secret is to press them out 
not more than 1/8 inch 
thick.

2 c flour
1 t salt
1 lb. sharp cheese, 

grated
1 stick of butter or 

margarine, melted 
red pepper accord
ing to hotness 
desired

Add cheese to dry in
gredients. Mix well. Add 
melted butter. Mix well.
Put bowl in warm water to 
keep mixture soft. Run thru 
cookie press or form one 
inch logs (these can be 
frozen and cooked when 
needed).

Bake on cookie sheet at 
350 degrees for 15 minutes.

Fish Can Be Fat Or Lean
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We tend to think of meat as 
fat or lean and fish as just plain 
fish. Yet fish do vary in fat 
content, and the degree of fat 
can be important, especially 
when it comes to freezing them.

“ Fatty fish are more sus
ceptible to rancidity due to

Sudan
New§

by Evelyn Ritchie

Mrs. O.O. (Mae) Baker, 87 
was in Ceta Glen Canyon last 
weekend to attend the 52nd 
annual Walser family reunion. 
Three of the 12 children were 

resent. Charley Walser who is 
7 and lives in Hereford and 

Claud Walser 92 of Quanah 
were also there. Alt..three, of. 
these family members still live 
alone, do their own house
keeping, driving and cooking 
and taking care of themselves. 
This is an outstanding family 
and Mrs. Baker has several 
children and grandchildren liv
ing here in Sudan some of who 
also attended the reunion.

*•*
The Sudan Booster Club 

membership cards will soon be 
ready for sale and Son will be 
selling these along with Sudan 
caps, and bumper stickers. So 
to get these Hornet items and 
show your school spirit, contact 
Son. ««*

Visiting with Rev. and Mrs. 
Pitts Davis and Sarah have been 
her parents, Mr. and Mrs. Ken 
Chalmers of San Antonio who 
have been vacationing the past 
four months in the western and 
northwestern states.

Recent visitors with Mr. and 
Mrs. D.W. Williamson were her 
brothers and sisters, Mr. and 
Mrs. Swan Pettit o f Hale 
Center, Mr. and Mrs. Hugh 
Pettit and Mr. and Mrs. Clay 
Pettit of Abernathy, Mr. and 
Mrs. Vernon Pettit of Paris, Mr. 
and Mrs. D.H. Horton of New 
Hall, Calif.; Mr. and Mrs.R. V. 
Pratt of Ralls, Mr. and Mrs. 
Don Matthews and family of 
Oklahoma City, Okla., Mr. and 
Mrs. Larry Hamby of Plainview 
and also their daughter, Mr. 
and Mrs. Pat Minyard and 
family of Lubbock and their son, 
Mr. and Mrs. Robert 
Williamson and family o f 
Vernon. Also visiting were 
D.W .’ s niece, Mr. and Mrs. 
Richard Newman and children 
of New Orleans, La.

exposure to oxy gen ," says 
Annette R. Hegen. seafood 
consumer specialist with the 
Texas A&M University Agri
cultural Extension Service.

“ With fish such as tuna, the 
high fat content of the raw fishig
will oxidize when exposed to 
even a small amount of air and 
gradually cause the frozen fish 
fiesh to become strong, taste 
“ fishy”  or even taste rancid,”  
she adds.

According to Hegen, analysis 
of fish fat content is also 
complicated because the quan
tity of fat varies from fish to 
fish, even in the same species, 
and may differ with the seasons 
of the year or temperatures of 
the waters where the fish is 
found.

As a result, most statistics 
now available are based on 
relatively small samples of fish.

However, Texas A&M Uni
versity Sea Grant researchers 
have assigned some categories 
that can be used to classify fish 
as fat or lean, until more 
information is available.

A fish is categorized as lean 
when the fat content is less than 
2.5. percent. It’s classified as 
moderate if the fat content falls 
between 2.5 and 6.5 percent, 
and fat is the fat content is over 
6.5 percent.

Using these guidelines, 
Hegen says tuna, mackerel and 
salmon herring are classified as 
fat fish, while cod, flounder, 
croaker drum and trout are 
lean.

Some fish, like halibut or 
mullet, which seems to be oily 
and might be thought of as high 
in fat content, are actually 
classified as lean. But Hegen 
says that larger samples of 
these fish will need to be tested 
to more accurately establish
their level of fat content.•••**
INCREASING FORECLOSURES 
- “ Many people bought houses 
and condominiums when in
terest rates were high through 
builder buydowns,”  says Texas 
A&M University Agricultural 
Extension Service housing spec
ialist Dr. Jane Berry. Builders 
artificially lowered interest rates 
for the first few years of the 
loan by adding the “ buydown”  
costs into home loans. As the 
interest rate and monthly pay
ments increased, some of these 
homeowners found themselves 
with lower incomes or without a 
job. The result was a high 
foreclosure rate in many parts 
o f Texas, she says. Berry 
warns prospective home buyers 
that they will find it more 
difficult and most costly to 
secure financing, as the lending 
industry evaluates buydowns,

ANNOUNCEMENT
H & R Block is offering a Basic Income Tax Course starting 
September 5th. There will be a choice of morning or evening 
classes held at the H & R Block office at 224 W. 2nd St.
The twelve week course is taught by experienced personnel and 
certificates are awarded to all graduates. While thousands of job 
opportunities are available, graduates are under no obligation to 
accept employment with H & R BLOCK.
Registration forms, brochures and a schedule of classes may be 
obtained by contacting the H & R BLOCK office at 224 W. 2nd 
272-3332.

State U.
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MR. AND MRS. JOEY BRUTON 
(nee Tori Hunt).

Country Club Report
by Claudine Elliott

The Ladies Country Club 
Association met Wednesday, 
August 21st, for their monthly 
luncheon and business meeting. 
The President, Argillc Millen, 
presided over the meeting. She 
welcomed our two guests, 
Shirley Hicks and Mary Mayo. 
Mary is the sister-in-law of 
Jerry Mayo. Our birthday lady 
for August is Caraleen 
Hamilton.

All business was discussed 
and committees made their 
reports.

Analita Haley reported as 
tournament chairman and has 
everything on go for our Sept. 
5th. annual Partnership Tourn
ament. It will be our big day 
with approximately 65 ladies 
coming to compete.

Janetta Precure reported as 
Hi Plains Chairman. Hi Plains 
was in Muleshoe this month and 
all ladies had a great time. 
Muleshoe ladies represented us 
well with Neats Foster winning 
low net of the field that day! 
Jeanette Precure won low net in 
the Championship Flight-' 
Argilee Millen won low net and 
low putts in her flight-Mary 
Francis Holt won low gross and 
low Putts in her flight. Ladies 
were here from Friona, Olton, 
Dimmitt, Clovis, Farwell, Tulia 
and Canyon. The next Hi Plains 
Playday will be in Farwell, Sept. 
Uth.

Argilee appointed a nominat
ing committee to get our 
officers for next year. Neats 
Foster, Evelyn Riley, and Mary 
Francis Holt has this honor!

Meals
Hamburgct......................85* Burritos... .75! .V./.Ol«WA .9®*

Hot Dog,................6 5 !......... . . .  75*..... w /.O r c ??.. 80*

Cheese Sticks.......... 25?.................. 2/40.*.............3/60*

Grill Cheese.....................65* Fries Lg....................... 50*

Nacho....................90*...............W/.frPJB?rJ......... 5* extra

Tator Tots........... 50?............. .W&fc&K-,.......... j60*

Pattie M elt.................... 90* Frito Pic..........................90*

Ocean Water.................... 50 - 60*

Coke Orange Tea Dr Pepper Sprits... ...........40*

Cherry Flavoring... ...........10* extra
✓

Candy........................&  10* 15* 25* 35*

Lemons Apples Oranges Bananas................. 25*

Week Special
Monday, Nacho or Frito Pie 
Tuesday, Hog Dog & Fries or Corn Dog 
Wednesday, Burrito
Thursday. Grill Cheese Sc Fries or Pattie Melt 
Friday, Hamburger

________ Each Special *1* With Small Drink

50*

Yellow Jacket School Store
Across From DeShazo School

Miss Tori Hunt became the 
bride of Joey Bruton Friday, 
Aug. 2 at 7 p.m. in the First 
Baptist Church. Bro. Barry 
Bradley read the double ring 
vows.

Parents of the couple are Mr. 
and Mrs. Robert Hunt and Mr. 
and Mrs. John Bruton, all of 
Muleshoe. Grandmothers living 
in Muleshoe included Mrs. 
Jewel Bruton and Mrs. Ruth 
Hunt, also a great grandmother 
of the bride, Mrs. Minnie 
Redwine.

A heart shaped candelabra 
arrangement holding 63 bur-

Bundy tapers was lit by Curtis 
lunt, brother of the bride, and 

Kim Black, brother in law of the 
bride, before the ceremony.

Crystal Taylor accompanied 
by Laura Leal on the piano sang 
“ The W edding S on g" and 
“ Looking Through the Eyes of 
Love’ ’ as the parents and 
grandparents were ushered into 
the candle lit setting and seated 
in pews marked with large pink 
bows.

Mrs. Elbert Hamilton, or
ganist, played the traditional 
wedding march as the bride, 
escorted by her father into the

Good luck ladies!
Neats gave out playday 

awards for Lynn to: July 
24th-Jeanetta, Lynn, Mary 
Francis, Helen, Cookie and Jo; 
July 31st-Dorothy, Mary 
Francis, Analita. Helen and 
Sherri; August 7th-Neats, 
Helen, Analita, and Mary 
Francis.

After the luncheon, the ladies 
divided into teams of four to 
play their monthly scramble. Of 
course, the team having the 
most fun when it was all over 
was the winning team-Jeanetta 
Precure, Evelyn Riley, Argilee 
Millen, and Marlene St.Gair.

Summer is slowly winding
down. Its been a fun time and
we are all going to miss Shirley 
Hicks as she starts back to
school. She assures us she will 
see us on weekends. We are 
going to see that she does just 
that!

We missed several of our
ladies at our luncheon this 
month. They were on a nice trip 
to Germany. Dorothy St.Clair, 
Cookie Bamert, Elaine Damron, 
Jo Rempe, Doris Reeves, Mary' 
Pool, and Arlene Phelps. We 
hear they had a grand time.

Late
“ Helen’s plane gets in 

at four-thirty.”
"Well. I’ll be at the 

airport at five-thirty.”  
“ Five-thirty?”
"Yes, Helen is always 

an hour late, whatever she 
does.”

chapel wearing a chapel length

fown of white polyester eyelet.
he gown was fashioned with a 

Queen Anne neckline, fitted 
bodice and short puffed sleeves. 
Venice lace and seed pearls 
trimmed the neckline and 
medallions on the skirt and 
bodice front.

An eyelet lace ruffle formed a 
yoke around the shoulders. The 
puffed sleeves were tied with 
white satin bows and pink silk 
rosebuds. The skirt featured 
three wide evelej lace ruffles 

whose scallops were caught with 
white satin bows and pink silk 
rosebuds.

She wore a picture hat with 
braided tulle and pearls around 
the crown. A cluster of pink silk 
rosebuds were nestled at the 
back of the brim in a tulle pouf 
that fell to a fingertip length 
veil.

The bride carried a cascade 
bouquet of pink roses, white 
daisies, pink mini carnations, 
stephanotis and babys breath 
complemented with white and 
pink ribbon, burgundy ribbon 
loops and sprays o f wired 
pearls.

To complete tradition, the 
bride wore a locket belonging to 
her mother and carried a 
handkerchief belonging to her

grandmother, Minnie Redwine. 
Something new was her wed
ding gown, something borrowed 
was her diamond earrings from 
her sister, Sheila Black, and 
something blue was her garter. 
For good luck, she wore pennies 
minted in the couples birth 
years, in her shoe.

Vows were repeated in a 
candlelight setting featuring a

groom; Mr.' and Mrs. Melton A rehearsal supper was host- 
lancock of Clovis, N.M.; and fed at K-Bobs by the groom s 

Howard Looney of Clovis, N.M. parents on Thursday, August 1.

plantation style column holding 
a large bouquet of pinx 
gladiolas and burgundy carna
tions, centered in a heart 
shaped candelabra, flanked by 
two nine branch candelabras 
and palm greenery. Following 
the wedding prayer, symbol
izing two becoming one, the 
couple lit a white hand carved 
memory candle.

Honor attendants for the 
bride included: Mrs. Kim Black, 
sister of the bride, and Mrs. 
Bobby Gover. Sarah Reynolds 
served as flower girl.

Jay Pearson and Wally Perez 
served as the groom’s honor 
attendants. Robert Gardner, Jr. 
served as ring bearer.

Ushers were Sonny Hancock, 
cousin of the groom, of Clovis, 
N.M.; Lance Free, Kim Black 
and Curtis Hunt, all of Mule
shoe.

Following the ceremony, a 
reception was held in the fellow
ship hall of the church with Mr. 
and Mrs. Willie James, Mr. and 
Mrs. Robert Lunsford, Mr. and 
Mrs. Arnold Prater and Mr. and 
Mrs. Joe Simnacher serving in 
the houseparty.

Misti Prater, Kristi and Kacy 
Henry, cousins of the bride, 
served at the bride’s table. 
Serving at the groom’s table 
was Tammy Bruton, sister of 
the groom, and Mrs. Joe 
Simnacher assisted with the ice 
tea cart.

Following a wedding trip to 
Lubbock, tne couple are making 
their home at Route 2 Mule
shoe.

The bride is a graduate of 
Muleshoe High School, partici
pated in basketball and HECE, 
was a 4-H Exchange student to 
Japan in 1980, and is $ 
graduate of Denver Floral De
sign School. Bruton attended 
Muleshoe High School and is 
employed at valley Grain Pro- 
ducts-Masa Division.

Out of town wedding guests 
included: Mrs. Selma Smith ol 
Granite Shoals, grandmother'of 
the bride; Mr. and Mrs. Jackie 
Redwine of Hereford; Mr. 
and Mrs. Oren Laug of Clovis, 
N.M. grandparents of the

*

SEPTEMBER DATE SET—Mr. and Mrs. Ruben Brock, Jr, of 
Littlefield announce the engagement and approaching marriage of 
their daughter, Michelle to Bradley Damron, son of Mr. and Mrs 
Jerry Damron of Circleback. Vows will be exchanged on 
September 20 at 5:30 p.m. in the garden of Mr. and Mrs. George 
T. Dibert in Littlefield. The bride elect is a 1984, graduate of 
Littlefield High School. She is employed at Country Gardens in 
Levelland and is attending South Plains College in Levelland 
Damron is a 1981, graduate of Sudan High School. He attended

CoIle8e .ln Levelland and is presently employed with 
United Oil Company in Levelland.

“ M lS ^ O E T O ^ E
CENTER

New Furniture Too Expensive?

See John For Good Used Furniture.

J30 Main 272-4-906

A covered dish luncheon was 
served to 28 members of the 
Muleshoe Senior Citizens 
Monday, August 26 at the 
Methodist Church fellowship 
hall. The invocation was given 
by Doc Goucher.

Joy Stancel took two residents 
from the Muleshoe Nursing 
Home. “ We were pleased to 
have Gil Lamb and Mrs. Joella 
Flowers interview our president, 
vice president and secretary/ 
treasurer. They also filmed our 
program given by Wayland 
Ethridge and Janet. They 
brought five beautiful hymns in 
song with Wayland at the 
piano” , said Bess Edwards.

Following this portion of the 
program the meeting was pre
sided over by Mae Wilterding, 
president. Minutes of the pre
vious meeting were read and 
approved.

Jennie McVickers presented 
some information concerning 
Muleshoe Heritage Center-, 
which involves work to be done 
on moving Janes Ranch House 
and Cook House to a selected 
sight. Also work to be done on 
the “ Depot” .

The birthday song was sung 
for Lois Ethridge. No further 
business was transacted and the 
group was dismissed by singing 
of “ Blest Be The Tie” .

CLOTHING COSTS AND HIGH 
—In spite of the heat wave 
outside, shoppers will be flock
ing into air-conditioned stores 
this month to buy back-to-school 
wardrobes, dress-for-success 
suits and other fall clothing. 
According to Texas A&M Uni
versity Agricultural Extension 
Service clothing specialist Becky 
Saunders, what they’ ll find 
in the stores is high prices. 
“ Clothing prices increased at a 
lower rate than prices for other 
items over the last few years,”  
she says. “ But when the effect 
of inflation is removed, U.S. 
Department of Agriculture fi- 
gures show the percentage of 
personal expenditures for cloth
ing and shoes is at a 25-year 
high.”  Annual spending for 
clothing and shoes is now 
estimated at S588 per person. 
Part of the increased spending 
for clothes is due to higher 
prices and part is because we’ re 
buying more clothes than in the 
past, she explains.

IS A U JT t LEADERS 
OF

To Our TOMORROW
| We Believe Our Youth Today Will 
k Provide Effective Leadership Tomorrow!

I 
I 
♦
I 
I 
I 
I 
♦
♦

I

LEADER OF TOMORROW— Our leader of tomorrow this week is Carrol Copley, Carrol is the 
daughter of Jimmy and Myra Copley and will be a Freshman at Muleshoe Hign School this year. 
Carrols favorite subjects are History and Science with reading, and Stamp Collecting are her 
hobbies. She lists Pizza and Mexican Food as her favorite foods. Carrol is active in 4-H and was 
a very dependable Library worker for 2 years in Watson Junior High. We are 4ery proud to 
recognize this young lady as a Leader of Tomorrow.

PROUDLY PRESENTED BY:

J
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of Muleshoe became the bride 
of John Phillip McCutchen of

Lazbuddie July 27 at 7 p.m. in 
the First Baptist Church. The 
Rev. Barry Bradley, pastor read

the double ring vows.
Parents of tne couple are Mr. 

and Mrs. Darrell Nowell of 
Muleshoe and Mr. and Mrs. 
James McCutchen of Carthage.

Vows were repeated before an 
archway of English ivy and 
Navy blue flowers. The unity 
candle was a bulb candle in an 
antique candle ring of peach 
roses and candlelight babys 
breath.

Pam Haney of Muleshoe 
sang, “ The Wedding Song” , 
“ To Me”  and "You Light Up 
My Life.”

Given in marriage by her 
father, the bride wore a dress of 
candlelight satin featuring a 
high neckline. The yoke and 
bishop sleeves were sheer 
tulling with Venise and Chan
tilly lace trim around the yoke 
and collar. The bodice also 
featured Venise and Chantilly 
lace trim from the yoke to the 
V-style waistline.

The bride wore a candlelight 
hat covered with Chantilly lace 
and seed pearls with shoulder 
length veil.

Her bridal bouquet was silk 
peach roses and Navy blue 
starflowers and candlelight

babys breath.
In keeping with tradition, 

something old, she wore her 
grandmothers locket; something 
new was her dress and pearls 
belonging to a great great aunt; 
something borrowed was a 
wedding band belonging to her 
great great grandmother; and 
the traditional blue garter for 
something blue.

Kathi White, cousin of the 
bride, of Ft. Towson, Okla. 
served as maid of honor, and 
Tanya Nowell, sister of the 
bride, of Muleshoe was brides
maid.

Robert Smith of Lazbuddie 
served as best man and Craig 
Hunt of Muleshoe was grooms
man. Ushers were Jay Pearson, 
cousin of the bride, of Muleshoe 
and lloyd Williams of Texico, 
N.M.

Following the ceremony, a 
reception was held in the 
fellowship hall. Serving at the 
bride's table were Mrs. Robert 
Crawford, cousin of the bride; 
and Mrs. J.C. Pearson, aunt of 
the bride. Pam Williams re
gistered the guests.

Mrs. Gene Hamilton and 
Mrs. Royce Turner served at

the groom’s table.
Following a wedding trip to 

Dallas, Carthage and Oklahoma, 
the couple arc making their 
home in Lazbuddie.

The bride is a graduate of 
Muleshoe High School in 1985, 
and Floral Design School of
Denver, Colorado. She is em
ployed by Muleshoe Floral.

McCutchen is a graduate of 
Lazbuddie High School and is 
employed by Jennings Land and 
Cattle in Lazbuddie.

Out of town wedding guests 
included: Mrs. Virgil Nowell,

grandmother of the bride, of Ft. 
lowson, Okla.; Mr. and Mrs. 
Jimmy White and Kyle of Ft. 
Towson. Okla.; Mr. and Mrs. 
Claud Nowell, aunt and uncle of 
the bride; Mr. and Mrs. Don 
Hall, aunt and uncle of the 
bride, of Levelland; Mr. and 
Mrs. Lee Pearson of Levelland, 
and Mr. and Mrs. Randy 
Pearson of Levelland.

Following rehearsal Friday, 
July 26th Mr. and Mrs. Bob 
Henderson, aunt and uncle of 
the bride, hosted a rehearsal 
party at the Civic Center.

. «* ..

tfS/t idad Sluouiefi 'xJeteg 
uMiss "zfmi cWebb

MRS. JOHN PHILLIP MCCUTCHEN 
(nee Tammy Trazelle Nowell)

I «

CQiildad Show Wono/ts
( j U i s s  D e a n n a  ^ o n e s

I «

A bridal shower honoring 
Deanna Jones, bride elect of 
Brad Franks, was held Thursday 
evening August 15 in the home 
of Mrs. Kay Wiseman.

The serving table was covered 
with a lace edged white linen 
cloth and accented with a floral 
arrangement in mauves and 
blue.

A fruit plate, hor d’ourves 
and punch were served from 
crystal appointments.

Special guests were Mrs. 
Sandra Franks and Holly, 
mother and sister o f the 
prospective groom; his grand
mother and aunt, Mrs. J.C. 
Franks of Amherst and Reba 
Williamson of Littlefield; the 
honoree’s mother and grand
mother, Linda Jones and Mrs. 
R.C. Jennings, both of Little
field.

The hostesses gift was a set 
of cookware. Hostesses for the 
occasion included: Jeanne 
Bartley. June Bartley, Lynette 
Bums. Evelyn Fisher, Shirley 
Fisher, Dorothy Hill, LaRhonda 
Hill, Nell Ingle, Bertha 
Johnson, Nellie Kessler, Martha 
Markham, Donna Masten, 
Drusilla Moss, Marge Nelson, 
Sandra Nix, Yvonne Pierce,

Peggy Kay, Loretta Reid, 
Mickey Stephens, Wanda Swart, 
Charts Ann Williams, Jane 
Wiseman, Kay Wiseman and 
Bette Withrow.

First Rejino

Family Reunion 
Held In Muleshoe

Around 150 family members 
attended the first Rejino Re
union in Muleshoe on August 
10- 11.

The first Rejino Reunion was 
hosted by the Concepcion Rejino 
family; the Lupe Rejino family 
and Mr. and Mrs. Ben Rejino.

Activities got underway at the 
Immaculate Conception Catholic, 
Church Catholic Center with a 
noon meal, followed by a dance 
that night. Sunday's activities 
included an outing at the old 
city park, with a meal and 
games, along with a lot of 
visiting.

Rejino family visited from 
Louisville, Ky.; Kansas, Ok
lahoma. El Paso, Fort Worth, 
San Marcos, Austin, Lubbock, 
Bovina and Levelland, well as 
Muleshoe.

Miss Terri Webb was feted 
with a bridal shower Saturday, 
August 24 from 3 to 4 p.m. in 
the parlor of the First Baptist 
Church.

Guests were greeted by the 
honoree; Beth Webb, Tammy 
Smith, Tona Webb, and Lindsay 
and Tara Smith, and registered 
by Shelly Davis.

Tammy Smith served thumb
print cookies and peach colored 
sherbert punch from crystal 
appointments.

The serving table was covered 
with a white satin skirt with 
white overlay and accented with 
an arrangement of peach and 
yellow silk flowers. The honor
ee’s corsage consisted of yellow 
daisies and peach roses (silk).

Special guests included: Beth 
Webb, mother of the bride; 
Tammy Smith, sister of the 
honoree; Lindsay and Tara 
Smith, nieces of the honoree; 
and Tana Webb, sister of the 
honoree.

The hostesses gift was a set 
of copper bottom Reveware and

Best of Press
Safest

The safest side for a man to 
take in an argument between two 
friends is the outside.

-Eagle, Dothan, Ala.

Always
No matter in what direction a 

tax is hurled, it always hits the 
ultimate consumer.

-World-Herald, Omaha.

Now Registering For Fall Classes 
Muleshoe Dance & Gymnastics
219 E. Ave. B 2724017

Sign up Now For Fall Gasses
Starting Tuen. Sept .3

(lass Schedule!
3&4 year old girta 2-3 pork
3&4 year old boys 3-4 pm
4-5-6 year old ( advanced 4yr. olds ) 4:15 - 5:15 p.m.
'V6-7-8 year old (advanced 5yr. olds) 5:15 - 6:15 p.m. 
9 year old & over - Advanced giHs 
Team

7:15 - 7:15 p.m. 
6:45 - 8:45 pan.

★  10 Years Experience
★  Mortar IJ9GF
★  Monber USAIGC

★  USGF Insurance Program

★  All Aspen Of Gymnastics For Boys & Girls

★ (^ymstmrie Skil T o t  IV i^ ra m

★  Boys & Girls Competitive Teams

★  IVe-School Thru Advanced (lasses

Come In Friday -August 30
lYcvEnrnihnent & Open Gym 124 pm.

silk arrangement.
Hostesses for the occasion 

included: Mrs. Nicky Nickels, 
Mrs. Darrell Turner, Mrs. Lee 
Roy Hughes, Mrs. Tom 
Burgess, Mrs. Callie Dyke, 
Mrs. Cynthia Castorena, Mrs. 
Ruthie Burton. Mrs. Ed Nickels, 
Mrs. Finis Kimbrough. Mrs. 
Robert Kimbrough, Mrs.
Wendall Robinson. Mrs. Harlan 
Davis, Mrs. J.C. Shanks, Mrs. 
Frank Wuerflein, Mrs. Dewey 
Moore, Mrs. Marshall Williams. 
Mrs. Bob Donaldson, Mrs. Billy 
Donaldson and Miss Shelly 
Davis.

For All Your 
Local News Or Club 

Activities Call 
272-4536 
Or Come By 

The Journal Office

MISS TERRI WEBB

117 Main
umon

Appiances
VIDEORENTAL

272-5531

Tope Rental Disc Rental
Tape player with 2 movies Disc player with 3 movies

$' ° "  Week end $ ' 099  
Sat.-Mon. $13.99 Sat.-Mon. $12.99

OOOOOCOOOOOOOOOOOOOOOCQOCOO<OOOCOOOOOOO<SOGOO<

Mens Metro Wrangler

Jeans
SS, ‘ 12’7

J  Fo, *25°°

Men & Boys

Tube Sox
6 Pock $  A<fJ 
Reg. 6.50 “

Boys

Underwear
* *  $ A 2 0
559 ■

Mens

Fashion Briefs 
2 For ^5

Mens Anthonys

Underwear
Briefs S ............... $497
T-Shirts S ’ ..............Boys Levi & Wrangler

Student Jeans 
r«9 S i d *7
17.99 ■ “*

Boys
Sizes 8-14

Wranglers
IS , M 2”

Boys 
Sizes 4-7

Reg Wranglers
10.99 $$97

Ladies Pink & Lilac

Jogger Shoes

K ,  $6”

Girls

Panties

t  774
Many Many 

Other 
Bargains

h s -e

AlNlTlHlOlNlYlS
321 Main Mon. • Fri. tt-6 Sat. 8-7 Sun. 1-5 272-3478

t;
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Telethon
•% Cont. from Page 1

nounccd periodically on thepe
telethon which will be broadcast 
live at 8 p.m. Sunday, Sep
tember 1 through September 2, 
5:30 p.m.

Marcher kits will be available 
at the pledge center during the 
telethon for anyone wishing to 
collect donations door-to-door. 
MDA recommends that every
one who collects in the area 
should cairy some type of 
legitimate identification. People 
are also encouraged to take 
donations to the pledge center 
site, also.

Everyone who makes a pledge 
during the telethon will receive 
a pledge envelope in the mail 
within one or two days after the 
telethon. Pledge envelopes con
tain a return envelope that will 
go directly to New York. All 
contributions will be tallied, 
banked, and will benefit the 
respective local areas for use in 
research and patient services.

KLBK-TV. Channel 13, of 
Lubbock, will broadcast Jerry 
Lewis’ Supershow the Labor 
Day weekend telethon to benefit 
the Muscular Dystrophy As
sociation (MDA). Eric Summers 
and Vicki Hutson, KLBK’s news 
anchor team, will host the local 
portion of the telethon.

The local telethon will focus 
on area fund-raising events. 
MDA district director Paul 
Moore said that this will be the 
"year  of the area pledge 
centers." The goal is to help 
get more people in the pledge 
center communities involved. 
Over 12 area town will join in 
the telethon telephone network.

The 20th annual Supershow 
Telethon, which will be broad
cast by some 200 "L ove 
Network" affiliates nationwide, 
will orginate live from Caesars 
Palace in Las Vegas. Ed

I
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McMahon will once again serve 
as anchorman, and Casey 
Kasem, Sammy Davis, Jr., and 
Tony Orlando will encore as 
Lewis’ Supershow Co-hosts, 
Davis from Atlantic City and 
Orlando from New York City. 
Among Jerry Lewis' guests in 
show business legend Frank 
Sinatra, making one of his 
infrequent live television ap
pearances.

In most of the hours during 
which the Supershow is on the 
air, each station carrying it will 
cut in for 15 minutes local 
programing. Lewis noted that 
local affiliates use this time to 
inform viewers about what 
MDA does with the money it 
receives.

MDA supports some 240 
hospital-affiliated clinics
nationwide where patients with 
any of the 40 neuromuscular 
diseases covered by the As
sociation's programs can receive 
medical care, counselling, and 
selected orthopedic aids. The 
Association also funds a 

, massive worldwide research 
effort seeking treatments and 
cures for these disorders, which 
affect hundreds of thousands of 
Americans.

In the Lubbock area, an MDA 
clinic is located at Methodist 
Hospital. MDA also sponsors 
some 70 summer camps 
throughout the country for 
youngsters with neuromuscular 
diseases, including one in the 
South Plains.

Last year’s Jerry Lewis Tel
ethon raised the highest pledge 
total in the show's 19 year 
history -  more than $32 million 
in pledges. According to data 
provided by the S .C  Neilsen 
Company, a projected audience 
of some 96 million people 
watched the show, making it 
one of last season's top-rated 
programs.

Hospital

FIREMEN AT W ORK-'Smoky’ Martin is shown with a fire hose 
dousing a fire that started in the engine of this car, totally 
destroying the car Sunday night east of Muleshoe. Dozens of 
vehicles drove to the fire site, and most were held up in traffic 
which was backed for miles in both directions until the emergency 
was over.

*
4 '

4
44

Now Open

Sundays
1 - 5  p .m .

Mon-h'ri. H-ft Sat. H- 7 Ni/t.

321 Main 272W7H

Mules...
Cont. from Page 1
winning team. "1 think, early, 
we’re going to have to win some 
ball games,”  said the coach. "If 
we go to Portales, Morton and 
Frenship and have some suc
cess, it’s the only way, once we 
get deep into the season, we’re 
going to win some more ball 
games.

"W e don’t need to get down 
early. We can’t 0-3 or 1-2 and 
then play the folks in this 
district.

"W e ’re not going to save any 
tricks for anybody in district. 
We’ re going to let it all hang 
out -- early. '

Most football enthusiasts on 
the outside, don't appear to 
expect too much from the 
Mules, and that will work to the 
Mules’ favor, believes Coach 
Keeling.

"People think we’re going to 
be pretty poor," Keeling said. 
"W e hope they continue to 
think that.

"But our kids don’t think 
they’re going to be poor. The 
thing I’ ve always heard about 
kids at Muleshoe is they come 

* to* play. They get pumped up 
and put up a good fight."

Detrimental to the Mules will 
be that they will only have eight 
returning starters.

Veteran guards Sergio Leal 
and David Vela are expected to 
provide the vanguard o f
fensively, along with split end, 
Loy Triana. Defense will be led 
by Leal and Mike Holt at 
linebacker, Triana at safety and 
Vela as rover.

Keeling will be using Vela at 
strong safety, Scott Bickel and 
Leal will position as guards in 
the offensive front.

Holt will be moving from

Our roots are firm ly planted 
right in your own back yard!
For years the Te rra Seed Company has 
been a valuable jwn ol tar mine 1 °m 
mumtio throughout the country As 
quality producers t»! certified seed and 
bv ottering a wide variety ot seed prt*J 
uvt> we vc become like a member 
the Ictmily at planting lime tit ting our 
|wri t»»bring you the best wheat wed yet

Our roots go deep!
ViHjr wheat crop needs a gx**d strong 
riH*t system to assure its survival One 
that goes deep in wan h ot lood 
resourv.es and wont leave the plant high 
ami dry Te rra Seed Company * n»ots 
are dcc|rty embedded in it* over 
year history in the seed business Ami 
now ihe' hhhs grow stronger with the 
haelrmgot Terra International so you

know your seed is coming trom a 
tried ami true friend who will stand 
by you at planting time

Breaking new ground.
Our roots are firmly pl.mud in quality 
fwoduction ot clean certified seed By 
continually searching lor the Munhcst 
high yielding wheal strains wc maWc 
sure were ottering you ihc best seed 
available li s our g« vil amt our promise 
»o continue proelui mg ne w types 
seed to increase the harvest ot Unlays 
farmer

Consistency
Whi n you iil.int yrnir Wheat tnkl- 
y im ri 'lulling your Itvellhi»»l mm thi 
grt Hin, I m > y, i, iTi Ai.iVi sup.

ituii »h .u  iome> up ii a cunMMcntly 
healthy high yielding wtn.it crop 
Vrra Seed C< un|iany ha> ulwuy> «4h red 
the highl it quality wheat need available 
hi math.' >ufe your ttckte produn a 
great crop year alter year

PLANT YOUR ROOTS ON OUR 
ROOTS TERRA SEED COMPANY

Varieties New Peleases
TAM KIT 
TAM KM

Te r r a  j j i  jj
IS E E D I
COM PANY

I O f >t « h  I, rr.i ta lk  m i  

n\il ihnE- >.\
RfVERSIDE/TERRA
M ULESHOE

linebacker to quarterback and 
could be joined in the backfield 
by fullback Todd Bessire and 
tailback Wade King. Other 
probable starters on offense are 
tight end Sidney Lewis, tackles 
Joe Ambriz and Jaime Torres 
and center Francisco Ybarra.

Linebackers will be Leal and 
Russell Brown and the possibil
ities for secondary are expected 
to be Vela, Triana as free safety 
and Mike Lopez and Bessire at 
the corners.

Plan now to be out for "M eet 
the Mules" next Tuesday night.

Muleshoe •••
Cont. from Page 1 

***
On Monday, September 9, at 

7:30 p.m., the first Muleshoe 
4-H meeting for the fall will be 
held at the Bailey County Civic 
Center.

Deana Finck. Bailey County 
Home Extension Agent said 
enrollment forms will be avail
able and programs and projects 
will be discussed.

***

ON HUMAN RIGHTS
HELSINKI. FINLAND -  S e c 

tary of State George P. Shultz ac
cused the Soviet Union of widespread 
human rights violations, saying that 
"the most important promises of a 
decade ago have not been kept.”

Cont. from Page 1 
Westworld is currently correct
ing problems in order to 
re-certify the Nursing Home to 
conform with the State- 
mandated Life Safety require
ments. Also to be added to the 
Nursing Home is a cafeteria, 
said Reamy.

Accompanying Jack Reamy to 
The Journal offices at 8 a.m. on 
Monday was Delbert Watson, 
who is president of the West 
Plains Medical Center Hospital 
Board.

He explained that since 
Westworld Community Health
care signed a 30-year lease to 
operate the hospital, two boards 
were set up. The first board is 
the original board, whose mem
bers were elected by the people 
of Bailey County.

The original board is re
sponsible to the people of this 
area. They oversee the terms of 
the lease agreement, and are 
charged with the physical plant 
and hospital facilities.

The original board adds their 
input to operations o f the 
hospital, listen to and consider 
public opinion and listen to the 
people and their needs.

He said the other board is the 
corporation governing board, 
who handle the day-to-day 
operations of the hospital and 
nursing home. They are in 
control of the physical plant at 
Muleshoe, the satellite clinic at

Earth, and future satellites for
the area. , , ,

When asked if the original ^  
board is very involved with the w  
hospital operations now, Watson 
replied, "Very much so, more 
than ever before.

"Westworld is very good to 
work with, and as you may 
realize, the board has to 
approve renovations, and chang
ing o f any operations, to 
conform with Westworld and 
state requirements. They are all ^  
very congenial, and easy to 
work with. It is a big. big relief 
to have them (W estworld) 
taking care of the operations of 
the hospital."

Watson added, "There was a 
lot of equipment and renova

tions we wanted to do, but we 
didn’t have the means. With 
Westworld, we are seeing better 
service to the people, and better ^  
care."

Jack Reamy, administrator, 
emphasized, " I f  people have 
any question about their billing, 
hospital policies, or any other 
phase, my door is always open 
to them. 1 want to assure 
everyone, I am there to talk to 
them, and to explain anything 
we can.” ______ ___
ON CHILD ABUSE 4

WORCESTER. MASS. -  A re
searcher who examined the bones of 
dead infants under a microscope has 
come up with preliminary proof that 
faint, mysterious marks on their X- 
rays were signs of child abuse, giving 
the first backing to a 40-year-old 
theory.

Wheat
Seed

TAM 105
other varieties available

r

Doriie Treated & Sadied
Contact

Curby Brantley
<r 925-6458

HMIIIM.PBBL-
lim iM ia SPECTACULAR

H urry!
Get O u r Best Deals 

on These Fine Appliances!

117.0 Cu. ft. R e frig e ra to r

U / h i - p l  L i  UNDERCOUNTER 
V V I l . l T 1 H l i  DISHWASHER

Heavy 
L  Normal

Model DVI098XL

GREAT FEATURES. LOW PRICE!

Model ET1 SCXCVVR W /Trade

Our Low Prices 
Can Make Your World 

a Little Easier!

priced 
to move!

*299
W/Trode

Model FJR423W

Credit Terms Available!!

I V i f o o n .

W h ^ m p O o l  AWASHERK

I  Large Capacity
VOn»y24"W idel

W/T
Model LA3400XT

EASE YOUR WASH DAY 
CHORES!

117 MAIN STREET
MULESHOE, TEXAS 79347

APPLIANCE, INC.
PHONE 806/272 5531

1
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1985 Three WayEgales

n m i

25 Saul Guillen

70 JJ* Duarte

i r
1HXV

82 Ramon Hernandez

88 Matt Sowder

G w  Jeff coat

12 Oscar Guillen Steven Zapata

34 Jesse Zapata

75 Charles Latimer

Not Pictured 
Joe Suarez 
Ron Foley 
Jose Rubalcva

telly Tucker

TP*

Sponsored By:
Western “66” Co,
Farmers Co-Op Association o f Enochs 

Five Area Telephone Cooperative Inc.

ClaunchGin 

Maple Co-Op Gin 

Farmers Co-Op Elevators

S &8

22 Jarrod Sowder

55 Gary Pnce

Curtis

Michael Williams (Mgr.)

*,W-

C.W. Williams
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Enochs News 
by

Mrs. J.D. Bayless

•••

%Mrs. Bill 
cousin, Mrs. Winnie Spears 
Aug. 26 in Lubbock, also 
visiting there were her brother, 
Raymond and Irene Turner of 
Porterville, California also 
another brother, Woodrow 
Turner of Garland, Texas.

•••
Mrs. Elderd Coffman and a 

granddaughter. Sue Coffman of 
Andrews, Texas and two other 
grandchildren, Beth and Ronald 
Coffman of Borger, Texas were 
inroute to Muleshoe to meet 
Beths and Ronalds mother, who 
were to pick them up Thursday, 
at the home of Mrs. Clara 
Coffman where they were 
dinner guests. They stopped 
and visited in the home of the 
J.D. Bayless*.

•••
Visiting in the home of Mrs. 

Wilma Petree Tuesday were 
Mr. and Mrs. Calvin Calvert of 
Lufkin, her brother, Mr. and 
Mrs. L.O. Williams of Amarillo,
came that day also for a visit.

•••
Visiting in the home of Mr. 

and Mrs. Guy Tuesday were a 
nephew, Curtis Pierce of San 
Abiria, and a sister, Ethel 
Fagen of Lubbock.

Mr. and Mrs. J.E. Layton 
drove to Dell City Friday and 
spent the weekend with his 
brother, ^lr. and Mrs. Harold 
Layton and Robert.

•••
Visiting the Bill Keys 

Wednesday was John Latheam 
of Bula other guest Wunday 
was Mrs. Mamie Adams.

We express our sympathy to 
the family of Fidel Delerosa who 
died last week. He had been in

the hospital for some time in 
Lubbock.

•••
Mrs. E.N. McCall visiter her 

sister, Mr. and Mrs. Fred 
Locker in Littlefield Wednesday 
of last week.

Mr. and Mrs. Dale Nichols 
are home from a 12 day trip to 
points in Montana and Wyom
ing. They met at a Lions Club 
Camp at Bitterroot Lake near 
Marion Montana with Rose’s 
sisters and brothers, seven ̂ f  
the ten were able to attend Wr 
family reunion. Those attending 
were: Mr. and Mrs. Bryant 
Sandefer of Kilispell, Montana, 
Mr. and Mrs. Lyn Sandefer and 
children o f Hungry Horse, 
Montana; Mr. and Mrs. Gary 
Sandefer and daughter, of 
Columba Falls, Montana; Mike 
Sandefer, of Columbia Falls, 
Montana; Roger Sandefer of 
Valdosa, Georgia; Mr. and Mrs. 
Walt Sandefer and family of 
Midland, Texas; Mr. and Mrs. 
Ralph Pugh and grandson, 
Clayton Oldham of Midland, 
Texas; Mr. and Mrs. Charles 
Wilson of George West. Texas; 
Mr. and Mrs. M.L. Bunn of 
Amarillo, Texas; Mr. and Mrs. 
Dale Nichols of Enochs; Mr. 
Leroy Sandefer of Midland; also 
an Aunt and Uncle Mr. and 
Mrs. A1 Foreman of Lake 
Havasu, Arizona. Other places 
the Nichols’ visited were Glacier 
Park, Yellowstone, Grand 
Tetons, Hungry Hor.e Dam and 
Custers’ National Monument.

***
Mr. and Mrs.Jarrol Layton 

and Mr. and Mrs. Keith Layton 
took their mother, Mrs. Wanda 
Layton out to eat a Mexican 
supper in Muleshoe Wednesday 
night August 21, for her 
birthday, their grandmother, 
Mrs. Etta Laytons birthday was 
Saturday 24, so they also 
honored her with a supper too 
that night. Mrs. Keith Layton 
had home made ice cream for 
the group after the supper at

The Hot Weather Fertilizer
• Promotes 

Lush Green
l Iran For Long 
Lasting Green 
» Won't Bum
I Urea Nfcogeanj 

Quafity
• Use Now To 

Rwfafee Your|
Grass

fertilome

LAWN
FOOD

PLUS
IRON /

BAGWORM 
& TENT 

CATERPILLAR 
KILLER

BROAD
SPECTRUM
LIQUID

FUNGICIDE

Kfl Bagvorms 
Now Before Its 
Too Late

p
Kll Fungusin 
ffltTGrass

BERMUDA
GRASS

WEEDER

New!
iKftWMdk 
iKls Crabgrass 
» Kik Dandelions 
1 Kik Godheads 
Klls Sandburrs

Systemic

SCALE
INSECT
SPRAY

Spray Now To 
K ill Scale On 
Bushes, Trees & 
Other Plants Use 
With Malathion 
For Quick Kill.

Baker Farm Supply
1 5 3 2  W . A m e r .  B lv d . 272-4613

their home.

Tuesday some in the area 
received .1 to .6 inches of rain, 
then Friday afternoon and night 
the rain ranged from .1 north of 
Enochs to P/a inches south of 
Enochs. Some farmers are 
sowing their wheat, some plan 
to sow this week. The women 
are very busy caning and
freezing vegatables and fruits. «•*

Congratulations to Mrs. Lillie 
Snitker. She went to Tech this 
summer and got her Masters 
Degree. She will be teaching in 
the Muleshoe school again this 
fall.

**•
E.N. McCall was honored by 

his family with an early birthday 
dinner Saturday at his home, he 
will be 77 September 14. Those 
present were their daughters, 
and families, Mr. and Mrs. 
Robert George, and Brent of 
Lubbock, Mr. and Mrs. Steve 
Mosser. Chris, Kim, Kerry and 
Kelly of Slaton. Kim and Kerry 
stayed for an extended visit.

*•*
Mr. and Mrs. Dorwin McBee 

attended her family, the 
Phillips, family reunion at 
Cloudcroft, New. Mexico. There 
were 50 in attendance.

•«*
Visitng Mr. and Mrs. Burley 

Roberts recently was Mr. ana 
Mrs. Brian Roberts and baby 
from Poway, California. Mrs. 
Melonie Bruton and baby are 
staying with her parents, the 
Burley Roberts.

***
Mr. and Mrs. Timothy 

Roberts and Mrs. Melonie 
Bruton went to Dallas, Friday to 
spend the weekend and go to 
Six Flags.

***

Letter 
To The 

Editor
■ ^1 I M |

Dear Muleshoe Journal Employ
ees,

On behalf of the Muleshoe 
Heritage Foundation, I would 
personally like to say thank you 
for the fine coverage given to 
the Heritage Foundation, espe
cially about the Community 
Party held recently. Due to the 
special features, interesting arti
cles. and the advertising, people 
were made aware of the 
importance of preserving our 
colorful past.

The Community Party at the 
Bailey County Coliseum was a 
huge success, and much of this 
success was due to the com
prehensive coverage given by 
the Muleshoe Journal.

Sincerely, 
Jean Allison 

Board Member

The first American student 
to work his way through 
college was Zechariah 
Brigden, 14, who graduated 
from Harvard in 1657. He 
earned money by 'ringing 
the bell and waytinge.'

Jacques Discount
Liquor

Clovis, ISM. 3800 Mabrv Drive

LABOR m &te?  jCoors &  C o o rs

Miller Lite

£ 1049
12oz.
(Jans

Light

J Q 3 9

l3sp'-

Fleichmanns 
Vodka lMer

Two Finger 
Tequila 750 ml

jWindsor Canadian
W1NOSO*

Jack Daniel 
Black

750 mL

KB. House 
Wines

1J> nil 2"

When Are Sunflowers Ready For The 
Harvest?

JOHN SWANSON 
Agronomist

Sunflower is generally con
sidered ready to harvest when 
the plant is brown, all the 
leaves have dried, and seed 
moisture is in the lower teens. 
But is this really the best time 
to harvest sunflower?

What is maturity on sun
flower? Sunflower has two types 
of maturity: physiological and 
harvesting. Physiological ma
turity means that the plant has 
reached the point of maximum 
yield or oil content. At this 
point, the crop can be killed by 
a frost or by desiccant and not 
experience any loss of yield 
potential. Researach has esta
blished that physiological ma
turity is at 35% seed moisture. 
Whenever seed moisture is less 
than 35%, the plant is normally 
considered physiologically ma
ture. In the past, physiological 
maturity was also defined as 
the back of the heads turning 
yellow and the bracts brown. 
This is still an indication, but 
certain varieties turn yellow 
shortly after petal drop and are 
not physiologic in maturity.

In other areas where there 
are very warm temperatures, 
the bracts sometimes dry up 
and turn brown. However, the 
plant is still not physiologically 
mature. It’ s wiser to use the 
moisture test as a much more 
accurate rating system. Any 

-time you look at colors for 
*ating maturity, it is not a very 
•objective test.

The real rating of maturity of 
sunflower probably is “ when is 
it ready to harvest?”  This is 
what makes money for you the 
grower, not necessarily when 
they’re physiologically mature. 
There is a difference in hybrids 
between their drydown from 
physiological maturity to harvest 
moistures. Dahlgren & Com
pany, Inc. has selected hybrids 
that tend to have thin pallet 
areas for faster drydown. We 
feel that this is important, as 
much of the sunflower growing 
area has limited days that are 
ideal for harvest.

So when do we really feel that 
sunflowers are ready to harvest? 
You can economically start 
harvesting sunflowers at ap
proximately 18 to 19% moisture 
and, under most conditions, put 
more money in your pocket than 
waiting for 10% moisture. The 
reasons being; 1. ‘You’ re going 
to have much less shatter loss.

2. Easier combining. 3. Prevent 
loss of crop which can happen 
from adverse weather. 4. Air 
temperatures are warmer, so 
drying time and fuel is less. 5. 
Fall field work can be ac- 
com pished. 6. Prevent the 
possible loss from bird de- 
preditiation.

Proper combine adjustments 
have shown that dockage can 
actually be less at 14-18% 
moisture than at moisture levels
of 11 % or less.

There are theories that sun
flower actually dries down 
quicker in the head when there 
is some green in the stalk and 
leaves, and then picks up 
moisture as the leaves and 
stalk give off moisture. This 
past year we experienced this 
with some growers who actually 
started harvest when there were 
still some green stalks and 
leaves and were able to combine 
at approximately 13 to 15% 
moisture range. As the plants 
and leaves became more brown, 
the moisture acutally went up 
even though there was no rain 
or high humidity days. There 
very likely could be, in most 
the seed js  dry enough to 
combine well and then the seed

picks up moisture as the head 
cell tissue starts to break down. 
For this reason, I feel there is a 
time period that you can harvest 
sunflower with some green 
stalks and leaves. This will 
make some difference in variety 
as to how tightly the seed sits in 
the head. There are varieties, 
such as DO-164 and D-131. that

can have relatively dry seed 
while still maintaining some 
green on the head and stalk. 
This is usually an indication of 
a plant that has very good 
disease resistance, especially to 
the later maturing diseases such 
as the premature ripening com
plex.

When you’re harvesting sun
flower in the 14 to 18% bracket, 
normally the head should be 
able to come out whole with 
very little breakage of the head. 
It is normally easier to combine 
at this moisture level, the stalk 
and head does not break up 
nearly as bad as when moisture 
gets below 12%.

I t  is a m u s t to  r e m e m b e r  th a t  
s e e d  m u s t b e  1 0 %  m o is tu re  o r  
less fo r  lo n g  te rm  s to ra g e .

Satellite T.V. System
Com plete System

10’ Mesh Dish - LNA 100* - Pole 
100’ Cable - Jack

Large Dish - Small Price

* 1095°°
InHtallation Available

I D i t u m
117 Main Appliances, Inc. 272-5531

PRICES EFFECTIVE 
AUG. 29-31. 1985

WHILE SUPPLIES LAST 
SNACKS CHIPS SOFT DRINKS GROCERIES- 

ICE MILK BREAD-HOT COOKED F00DS- 
SELF SERVE GAS-PICNIC SUPPLES

ALLSUP’S
CONVENIENCE STORES

SHOP ALLSUP S FOR YOUR HOLIDAY WEEKEND SUPPLIES'

OPEN LABOR DAY
BOLDEN MOWN

ALLSUP'S
BURRITOS

POTATO CHIPS PUFFED CNEESE-HOT FRIES

TOM’S 
SNACKS

COORED FOOD SPECIAL 
OF THE WEEK FOR

ALLSUPS

HOMO
MILK
■OROEN'S ASSTO.

ICE
CREAM

NEBULAR
I9‘ 79c

SPECIALS FROM DECKER

V. 8AL. 
CTR.

Vt 6IL.
CTR.

$169

DECKER MEAT

FRANKS
DECKER SLICED

BOLOGNA
DECKER BOLD ASSTO LUNCH

MEATS

12 01.
PRO.

12 OZ. 
PR6.

99e
99c
99c
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1985 Bus Schedule
• For Muleshoe Schools

The Muleshoe In d e p e n d e n t
School District School B u s e s  will 
stop at designated stops only, 
for eligible bus riders to the 
Mary DeShazo and Dillman
Schools.

BUS STOPS FOR MORNING 
RUN 

Bus 01
•  Ave D & East 6th St.

Ave D & East Sth St.
DeShazo School 
West 10th & Ave D 
West 14th & Ave D 
Dillman School

Bus #2 
Ave F & East 6th 
Ave D & East Sth 
Ave D & East 3rd 
DeShazo School 

P 10th St. & Ave D 
14th St. & Ave D 
Dillman School

BUS #3
Birch Ave & Chicago St. 
Chicago St & Cedar Ave 
DeShazo School 
West 10th & Ave D 
West 14th & Ave D 
Dillman School

BUS 05
(I Highway 214 & Ave I

Main & Ave F 
Ave F & 3rd St.
DeShazo School 
West 10th & Ave D 
West 14th & Ave D 
Dillman School

BUS 06 
Joliet & Gum St.
Houston & Hickory St.
DeShazo School

•  West 10th & Ave D 
West 14th Sc Ave D 
Dillman School

BUS 07
Dillman School 
West 14th Sc Ave C 
West 10th Sc Ave C 
DeShazo School 

BUS 08
West Birch Sc Boston St.
West Birch Sc Dallas St. 
DeShazo School 
10th St. Sc Ave D 
14th St Sc Ave D 
Dillman School

BUS 09
Ivy Sc Joliet Streets 
Itahaca & Country Club 
400 Dallas St.
Austin Sc Birch St.
DeShazo School 
West 10th Sc Ave D 

« West 14th Sc Ave D 
Dillman School

BUS 010 
Dillman School 
West 14th Sc Ave C 
West 10th & Ave C 
DeShazo School

BUS 011 
Dillman School 
West 14th & Ave C 
West 10th Sc Ave C 

9  DeShazo School
BUS 012

West 19th St. off Hwy 84 
Dillman School 
14th St Sc Ave C 
10th St. Sc Ave C 
DeShazo School

BUS 013
Austin St & Elm Ave 
Austin St Sc Cedar Ave 
DeShazo School 

I West 10th & Ave D 
West 14th Sc Ave D 
Dillman School

BUS 027
Back of Dinner Bell Cafe 
Dillman School 
West 14th & Ave C 
West 10th Sc Ave C 
DeShazo School

BUS 028 
Joilet St Sc Fir 
Fir Sc Ithaca St 
DeShazo School 
West 10th Sc Ave D 
West 14th Sc Ave D 

. Dillman School
The 3rd, 4th Sc Sth Grade 

stops will be Avenue C Sc West 
10th, Ave C Sc West 14th, and 
the Dillman School 

The Kindergarten, 1st Sc 2nd 
Grade will load and unload at 

• * Dillman School, Avenue D Sc 
West 14th, Avenue D Sc West 
10th, and DeShazo School.

Three Way 
News

by Mrs H.W. Garvin
**“ ~ ‘ 1 ~ T *~~Ti * 11 0~ *• ** * *• ■» ■» u^n înn

Mr. and Mrs. Bobby Sinclair 
from Monahans and Mrs. 
Minnie Dupler spent Saturday 
with the Bill Dupler family.

Mr. and Mrs. Windle Price 
and son from Ft. Worth spent 
the week end with her parents 
the George Tyson. Also Satur
day evening Mr. and Mrs. 

9  Tommy Durham and Tommy 
Durham Jr. from Lubbock, Mr. 
and Mrs. Troy Tyson and child
ren from Levelland and Mr. and 
Mrs. D.A. Williams from 
Enochs were supper guests in
the George Tyson home.

*••••
Mr. and Mrs. Leon Dupler 

from Andrews and Mr. and 
Mrs. Jarrol Layton from Enochs 
visited Mrs. Minnie Dupler
Sunday afternoon.•••••

Mr. and Mrs. Windle Price 
from Ft. Worth and Mr. and 
Mrs. George Tyson visited Mrs. 
H.W. Garvin Sunday afternoon.

West Plains 
Hospital Report

PATIENTS IN WEST PLAINS 
MEDICAL CENTER

August 23 -Margarito Hern
andez, Muleshoe, Allen Mount, 
Muleshoe, Sidney Key, Mule
shoe, Christene Howard, Mule
shoe, Herman Morrison, Mule
shoe, Frances King, Muleshoe, 
Hector Arzola, Muleshoe, Don 
Williams, Muleshoe, Ignacia 
Sanchez, Friona, Lynn Roberts, 
Farwell, Christi Edwards, Tex- 
ico, N.M., Gwen Clements, 
Bovina, Elva Teague, Bovina 
and Sandra Zapata, Enochs.

August 24 -Ida Hargrove, 
Muleshoe, Allen Mount, Mule
shoe, Sidney Key, Muleshoe, 
Frances King, Muleshoe, Callie 
Brown. Muleshoe, Diana
Garcia, Farwell, Christi
Edwards, Texico, N.M., Sandra 
Zapata. Enochs, Gwen 
Clements, Bovina, Elva Teague, 
Bovina, Esther Steelman, 
Bovina. Baby Boy Steelman, 
Bovina and Ignacia Sanchez, 
Farwell.

August 25 -Ida Hargrove,

Muleshoe, Leslie Mills, Mule- 
shoe, Allen Mount, Muleshoe, 
Sidney Key, Muleshoe, Wanda 
Horn. Muleshoe. Valentin 
Colunga, Muleshoe, Gwen 
Clements, Bovina, Elva Teague, 
Bovina, Leandro Saucedo, Mule
shoe, Sandra Zapata, Enochs, 
Ignacia Sanchez, Farwell, Diana 
Garcia, Farwell, Callie Brown. 
Muleshoe, Lillian Riddle, Mule
shoe and Frances King, Mule
shoe.

August 26 -Leandro Sauceda, 
Muleshoe. Ida Hargrove, Mule

shoe, Leslie Mills, Muleshoe, 
Burl Mardis, Muleshoe, 
Valentin Colunga, Muleshoe, 
Allen Mount, Muleshoe, Sidney 
Key, Muleshoe, Wanda Horn, 
Muleshoe, Lillian Riddle, Mule
shoe. Frances King, Muleshoe, 
Callie Brown, Muleshoe. Debbie 
Madrid, Farwell, Sandra
Zapata, Enochs# Gwen
Clements, Bovina, Elva Teague, 
Bovina, Ignacia Sanchez, 
Friona, and Diana Garcia, 
Farwell.

^

 Golden 
Gleam s

Experience keeps a dear school, 
yet fools will learn in no other.

-Benjamin Franklin.

Experience joined with common 
sense

Show A Profit & Irrigation
You Can With A FuD Effidait 

Electric Lockwood Pivot 
TVyOur ftices!

5% Interest Oh Leasing 
See Gene Lowe 272-4397

Hi-Plains Irrigation Consultant
Office 298-1580 ______ We 298-1786

To mortals is a providence.
•Matthew Green.

Experience is the mother of all 
things.

-John Florio.

I have but one lamp by which my 
feet are guided, and that is 
the lamp of experience.

I am not a musician, but as I write this I think back and realize how my taste in music 
has changed. Early in life, it took only the simplest childhood jingles to please me, then 
in school I was trained and taught to appreciate more intricate music. All through life I 
feel that my knowledge o f . . .  and appreciation for music has grown and matured.

Through study and help from others. I have also grown as a Christian and have a better 
appreciation of my Lord.

M y knowledge of. and love for God increases with each church worship service . . .
This way of life and worship. I would recommend to anyone. W on’t you ..y  i t . . .

Tho Church is M i  appoin ts ogtmy in Ibis world lor tp rtad in f th t knowledge ol Hit love 
lor man ond ol Hit demond tor man to retpond to that love by loving hit neighbor. Without 
this grounding in the love of Cod, no government or society or woy ol life will long 
persevere ond the freedoms which we hold to dear will inevitably perish. Therefore, even 
from o selfish point of view, one should support the Church lor the take of the welfare 
ol himsef! ond h it fomily. leyond that, however, every person should uphold ond par
ticipate in the Church because it tells the truth obout man s lile. death ond destiay, the 
truth which alone will set him fret to live at a child ol Cod.

Colwman Adv.
v.v.vv.v,

Famous Fashions & 
Fabrics

127 Main 272-5056

1st Bank
202 South First 272-4515

Irrigation Pumps 
& Power

West Hwy. 84 272-448J

American Valley
Hwv. 84 W. 272-4266

Muleshoe Truck & 
Auto Center

Plainview Hwy.

This feature is published in the interest of 
a better community, and is sponsored by 
the following civic minded business firms. 

Attend The Church Of Your Choice.
Farmers Co-op 

Elevators
11 North 1st 272-4490

Trinity Baptist Church
314 E.Ave B.
Rev. V.L. ‘Buster’ Huggins

Calvary Baptist Church
1733 W. Ave. C.
Rev. Darrel Martin

Muleshoe Church Of 
Christ
Clovis Hwy
David Alessandro, Pastor

16th & Ave. D.
Church O f Christ
Sunday - 10:30 a.m.
Evening - 6:00 p.m.
Wednesday - 8:00 p.m.

First Assembly Of Godt
521 South First 
Rev. Steve Davis
Spanish Assembly O f 
God
East 6th And Ave. F.
Luis Campos, Pastor
St. John Luthem
Supday School Sc Bible 
Classes 9:30 a.m.
Church Services. 10:30 a.m.
Rev. Mac Bearss, Pastor

New Covenant Church
Plainview Hwy 
Sunday • 10:00 a.m.
Wednesday - 7:00 p.m.
Jimmy Lowe. Pastor
Church O f The 
Nazarene
9th And Ave. C.
Glen Michael, Pastor

The Community 
Church
Morton Hwy 
H.D. Hunter, Pastor

United Pentacostal 
Lighthouse Church
207 East Ave. G.
Rev.J.A. Torres

Jehovah Witness
Friona Hwy 
Boyd Lowery, Pastor

Immaculate Conception 
Catholic Church
Father Patrick Maher 
North :ast of City in 
Morrison Addition

First United 
Methodist Church
507 W. 2nd, Muleshoe 
Bill Kent, Pastor

El Divino Salvador 
Methodist Church
5th And Ave. D 
Jose M. Fernandez, Pastor

; First Baptist Church
220 West Ave. E.
Berry Bradley, Pastor

| Emmanuel Baptist 
! Church

Iglesia Bautista Emmanuel 
107 East Third 
Isaias Cardenas. Pastor

| Muleshoe Baptist 
Church
8th And Ave. G.
Bob Dodd, Pastorh- **<♦♦■* *w» - *r

Primera Iglesia
East Third And Ave. E.
Roy Martinez, Pastor

Longview Baptist 
Church
Phone 965-3413 
B.C. Stonecipher, Pastor

Progress Baptist 
Church
Paul Brigham. Pastor 
Progress. Texas

Progress Second 
Baptist Church
1st And 3rd Sunday 

jj Clifford Slay, Pastor

Richland Hills 
Baptist Church
17th And West Ave. D.
Brock Sanders, Pastor

Primitive Baptist Church
Corner of Ithaca St. And Fir
ave.
Elder Glen Williams, Pastor

Primitive Baptist Church
621 South First
Elder George Johnson, Pastor

Circle back Baptist Church
Intersection FM 3397-FM 298 
946-3676
Ron Linebarger, Pastor

St. Matthew Baptist 
Church
Comer of West boston &
West Birch
M.S. Brown. Pastor

Templo Calvario
507 South Main 
Sunday - 10:00 a.m.
Sunday Evening - 7:00 p.m. 
Evangelistic Services 
J.L. Soto, Pastor

Lookin' Good
206 Main 272-5052

Western Drug
114 Main 272-3106

< Dairy 
Queen

Dairy

Queen
1204 W American 272-3412

S89WW

Bratcher Motor 
Supply

107 E. Ave. D 272-4288

James Roy Meat
506 W American 272-4361

Baker Farm Supply
1532 W American 2/2-4613

5-Area Telephone
302 Uvalde 272-5533

Farmers Spraying 
Service

La/buddic 965-2624
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Sudan News
by

Evelvn R itch ie
•••

Mr. and Mrs. Dennis West 
and girls of Arch, N.M. were 
recent visitors with his parents, 
Mr. and Mrs. Audrey West.

Sabrina Faz, daughter of Mr. 
and Mrs. David Faz, will be 
featured on the Jerry Lewis 
Telethon on Labor Day.

Mrs. Alma Parrott and child
ren of Amarillo visited last 
weekend with her mother, Mrs. 
Jean Muller and this past 
weekend Jean Muller and Craig 
Turner also of Amarillo visited 
with her.

»*•
George Collins, Matthew and 

Melanie of Lubbock visited 
Thursday with their parents and

grandparents, Mr. and Mrs. 
icorge Collins Sr.

Jimmy Williams of Medicine 
Mound visited last week with 
his parents, and sister, Mr. and 
Mrs. John Williams and Mr. 
and Mrs. Jay Ford and 
Jackelyn. He also visited his 
grandmother, Mrs. Etelle Lowe 
and aunt and uncle, Mr. and 
Mrs. Ray Joseph of Windsor, 
Calif.

Stephanie Grey o f Vega, 
visited last week with her 

randparents, Mr. and Mrs. 
illy Hanna. Her brother,

Donny also visited with them.
*•«

Mr. and Mrs. Robert Ford of 
San Angelo visited during the 
weekend with their son, Mr. 
and Mrs. Jay Ford and 
Jackelyn. Thev also visited Mr. 
and Mrs. John Williams.

Visiting during the weekend 
with Mr. and Mrs. Jack Engram 
were their grandsons, Todd and 
Monte Engram of Lubbock.

Arlene Grigsby of Optima, 
Akla. visited last week with her 
children, Mr. and Mrs. Darren 
Provence and boys and Mr. and 
Mrs. Damon Provence and
family.

•••
George Lowe o f Socorro, 

N.M. visited last week with his 
mother, Mrs. Estelle Lowe and 
sister, Mr. and Mrs. John 
Williams. Also visited with Mr. 
and Mrs. Jay Ford and 
Jackelyn, Jim Williams and Mr. 
and Mrs. Ray Joseph who are 
visiting with her sister, Mrs. 
Lowe.

•••
Mrs. Sherry Capers. Rebecca 

and Annette visited during the 
weekend in Lovington, N.M.
with friends and relatives.

•••
Mrs. Debra Nelco, Nicholas, 

Tori and Travis o f Leeds, 
Alabama visited last week with 
her grandmother, Mrs. Oleta 
Reece and aunt, Mr. and Mrs. 
Cliff Shupe.

•••
Mr. and Mrs. Marvin Tollett 

were in Spade Saturday to visit 
their son, Mr. and Mrs. Burck
Tollett and Zachary.

•••
The Hornets will be scrim

maging Friday, Aug. 30 at 6:00 
p.m. at Kress. Come on out and 
support the Hornets to a 
victory.

•••
Raymond Gage was released 

from the Methodist Hospital 
and returned to his home on 
Tuesday of this week. Hoyt 
Robertson has also been re
leased and is at home. Calvin 
Jordon remains hospitalized at 
this time.

Ray Baccus remains a patient 
in the Methodist hospital in 
Lubbock.

•••
Roy Graves was released 

Tuesday from the Veteran 
Hospital in Amarillo and is at 
home.

•••
Our apologies-tlie name of 

Nell Ingle was omitted from the 
card of thanks from Christie 
Phillips last week. Nell assisted 
with the reception held upon 
Christies return from Miami.

•••
Mr. and Mrs. Jerry Bellar, 

Jason and Justin, Mr. and Mrs. 
Gary Ray and girls and Glenn 
Chester were in Amarillo last 
week to attend the Panhandle 
Horse show.

Visiting last week with Mr. 
and Mrs. John Davieau were 
her cousins, Mr. and Mrs. Fred 
Scarborough of Murfreesboro, 
Tenn.

•**
Visiting recently with Mr. and 

Mrs. Henry Williams were their 
children, Mr. and Mrs. James 
Carroll Williams and Jimmy 
Williams of Marble Falls and 
Mr. and Mrs. David Williams 
and family of Idalou.

Mr. and Mrs. Connie Hill 
were recently in Tres Ritos, 
N.M. with their son, Mr. and 
Mrs. Ronnie Hill and boys and 
their daughter, Mr. and Mrs. 
Larry Durham and family.

Visiting last week with Mr. 
and Mrs. Connie Hill and here

m .
PIONEER
B R A N D  • SEEDS

kSuf>e*iM glow  yields uiilk 
a gwwt glaring (uuuw. 

Excettad s burnt ubieagdi. tea!
Our researchers were impressed by the tre

mendous pasture production and grain yields 
from these new varieties during testing. And 
now that the varieties have stood the test of ac
tual production on many farms under many 
conditions, the proof is ini 

They grow off well and show strong 
resistance to SBMV, leaf rusts, fungal leaf 
blights, and the Hessian fly.

• New 7157 gives you good, early grazing, 
then stays with you through the winter. And 
the grain yields are right up there with any
thing you care to compare it against. Choose 
2157 for dryland or limited water production

• New 2105 works with your irrigation pro
gram to make the most of all you put into the 
crop. Pasture comes on strong in the fall and 
grain yields are among the best you’ll find, bar 
none.

See your Pioneer dealer right away. He'll 
show you ytold results and interesting new 
facts about the advantages of pure se^ J.

h!

pfc

I. tat NONirR.brvNp 
kt*or>* c* *4de wh*ch are peri of the ieh**m 
r*XWtawr '* t W r»«r-e, numseri icserwny v

to attend the Damron family 
reunion were their daughters, 
Sandra Hill and Mr. and Mrs. 
Larry Durham and family of 
Lubbock.

•••
Mrs. Lynda Joe Hunter and 

children o f Amarillo visited 
during the weekend with her 
mother, Mrs. Joy Logan as did 
her sister, Mrs. Mickey Lou 
Jordon and boys of Brecken- 
ridge. They also visited their 

randparents Mr. and Mrs. Roy 
ay.

•••
Mr. and Mrs. Wayne Doty 

were in Hobbs, N.M. during the 
weekend when their daughter, 
Mr. and Mrs. Doyle Mapp 
became parents of a new son, 
Dustin Ray, Wayne returned 
home Sunday and Billye re
mained for a few days.

I ♦♦♦
Winona Dudgeon and her 

d a u g h t e r - in - la w , P h ild a  
Dudgeon of Dimmitt, were in 
Ruidoso, N.M. the first of the 
week.

•••
James Newsom o f Waco 

visited during the weekend with 
his parents, Mr. and Mrs. Dale 
Newsom and family.

Visiting Sunday with Mr. and 
Mrs. Norman Humphreys were 
her grandchildren, Jodee, 
Justin, and Jason, children of 
Mr. and Mrs. Gary Morris of 
Muleshoe.

•••
Shelley Chester and boys of 

Clovis, N.M. were weekend 
visitors with her parents, Mr. 
and Mrs. Jim Bob Hargrove.

•••
Mr. and Mrs. Don Harper 

hosted a dinner Sunday in 
observing the 35th wedding 
anniversary of their parents, 
Mr. and Mrs. Raymond Harper.

Mr. and Mrs. Corley Baker 
and family have returned from 
vacationing in the mountains.

Funeral services were held 
Thursday, Aug. 15, 1985 at 2:00 
p.m. for Mac Williams in the 
St. Petersbury Baptist Church in 
Waelder, Texas. Rev. E. Bams 
pastor, officiated.

Mr. Williams was the father 
of Mildred Lee Scott of Sudan.

Other survivors include five 
other daughters, Masline 
Johnson, Merlin Evans, Hanna 
Dorthy Kelly, Emma Lois Jones 
all of San Antonio; Flossie 
Williams of Muldoon, Texas; 
one step-daughter, Mercile 
Harvey of Houston, four sisters, 
and five brothers, twenty 
grandchildren, seven step 
grandchildren and 13 great 
grandchildren.

Pall bearers were Jerion 
Williams, Jeffery Kelly, Rcginal 
Kelly, Ray Charles Williams, 
Bobbie Glen Williams and 
Donald Evans.

ANNIVERSARIES AND 
BIRTHDAYS

Aug. 25-Anna D. Ramos, Kyia 
Morris, Pitts Davis, Fawn 
Baker, Mr. and Mrs. Byron 
Morgon

Aug. 25-Anna D. Ramos, 
Kyla Morris, Pitts Davis, Fawn 
Baker, Mr. and Mrs. Byron 
Morgon

Aug. 26-LaDelta Vernon, 
Philip Gordon, Mr. and Mrs. 
Terry Graves, Mr. and Mrs. 
Connie Franks, Mr. and Mrs. 
Arleaf Williams

Aug. 27-Sandra Franks, 
Mamique Pace, Bito Smith, 
Margaret Palomina

Aug. 28-Mr. and Mrs. Bob 
Masten

Aug. 29-Wayne Whiteaker, 
John Hruska

Aug. 30-Dean Richards, Doris 
Jones, Tom King, Jr., Sherry 
Boyles, Marilyn Carter 
Aug. 31-Gaylon Burns, Mr. and 
Mrs. Wiley Mudgett

Missy Fisher, who will be 
attending Wayland Baptist Uni
versity again this year and 
ilaying with the Flying Queens, 

.jas moved back into the dorm 
there and • she and Sharia 
Harrison, also will be playing 
with the Queens, visited some 
this week with Josephine Fisher 
and others. They will be leaving 
Friday on a trip to Old Mexico 
where they will be playing 13

tames in 15 days in Mexico City 
: will also play in Vera Cruz. 

Mexico. This is sponsored by 
Old Mexico Olympics.
A&M professor says 
manufacturing efficiency 
vital to U.S. productivity

COl .l.KCK STATION — I'.S. cxwpi*- 
ralions must |>iil more emphasis on 
maiiofaetiiriiiK to maintain America s 
title as most proxlmtixc countr\ in the 
world. say* an operations manaKcment 
specialist at Texas A&M t ’nisersits,

|)r. lienilo Hnivs ol Texas V&Ms 
( .oltcur ol Business \ilministration suss 
Vmrricn is feelintt the crunch of interna
tional iom|»etition larueh because oxer 
the past Isso decades manacement 
placed moil* emphasis oo marketimt 
and finaneial considerations than nn 
mannlactiirmi:.

lie sass I'.S . mannfaclurinti. dm' to 
mans factors, has Ih-cooic too costh In 
base llie isMii|H'titi\e athuntaue i n i  a 
|KT-capita basis user countries sinTi as 
lapait ami West (.crm any

Nursing Hom e
By Joy Stancell

visitors Wednesday afternoon.

Among those visiting 
W.L. Shafer were his wife

D.J. Gage was visited by
Brother Bradley last week.

***
Thursday morning Clara 

Jones and Zora Bellar came to
lay the piano and lead singing 

or the devotional. Fred Peat 
and Lois Ethridge read Bible 
verses.

•••
Ruth McCarty came Friday 

afternoon and played beautiful 
selections for us on the piano.
We were blessed by her visit. 

*•*
Laverne James, Ketta Shipp, 

and Mrs. Shafer played domi
noes and Skip • Bo with us 
Thursday afternoon.

Laverne James directed the 
Bingo party Monday afternoon. 
Residents participating were 
Fred Peat, Ernest Kerr, Lois 
Ethridge, D.J. Gage, Lewis 
Shafer, B.B. Street and Edith 
Goucher.

•••
Claudia Cannon was visited 

by her daughter-in-law Tuesday.

Edith Goucher was visited by 
Mrs. Floyd and her husband,
Doc. Goucher, this week.

**•
The New Covenant Church 

came Sunday afternoon for
gospel singing and visitation.

**•
Our thanks to Bruce Slayden 

and Lois Ethridge for the 
delicious melons. We really 
enjoyed them.

•••
Lois Ethridge shelled peas 

Fri. morning. It took her just a 
little while to shell a big bag 
full.

Glenda Jennings and Jonessa 
came Wednesday afternoon for

with
________ _  Zeffa

Shafer, Mrs. T.R. White, and 
Jimmy Crawford.

Rita Saure, Lois Ethridge and 
B.B. Street played Skip-Bo
Wednesday afternoon.•**

We were so pleased that Mrs. 
Baker came to visit and played 
our new game, Hand and Foot, 
with us.

•**

Ernest Kerr was visited by 
Mrs. T.R. White, Mrs. Baker, 
Jimmy Crawford who helped 
Ernie out to the patio to look at 
our tomato croj>.

Mr. Fred Peat went out with 
his son Clinton Peat Wednesday 
afternoon. Mr. Peat’ s grand
daughter from out of town is 
here visiting. Mr. Peat states 
that he enjoyed the visit as well 
as the good supper of home 
grown vegetables.

*•*

Lonnie and Nelda Merriott, 
grandchildren of Josephine 
Wenner, are back from a few 
days vacation. We really miss 
them when they are gone, 
although we were pleased they 
got to go.

BIBLE ■) 
VERSE-.

And all the tithe o f  the land, 
whether o f  the seed o f  the land, 
or o f  the fruit o f  the tree, is the < 
Lord's: it is holy unto the Lord,

1. Who was the author of the f> 
above command?
2. From what book is it taken?
3. What is the general charac
teristic of this book?
4. Where does the name origi
nate?
Aaswers to Blbto V t m

1. Moses.
2. Leviticus. 3
3. It has been called a “ directory 
of the Old Testament worship.”
4. From that of the Levites, the 
priestly tribe of Israel.

I

The first cafeteria was 
opened in 1895 in Chicago 
on Adams Street between 
Clark and La Salle Streets 
by Ernest Kimball.

a sing-a-long. It was expressed 
by several that one highlight of 
the sinp-a-long is when Glenda
and Lots Ethridge do Put Your 
Little Foot. Special guest at
tending were Mrs. Shafer,> 
Elizabeth Street, Mrs. T. R. 
White, Arnold Morris, Mr. 
Connon and Doc Goucher. Our
thanks to Glenda and Jonessa. 

eee
Edith Bruns was given a new 
rm Wednesday morning by
ubby Douglass.

•ee
.Violet Dean served juice and 

eoffee to the residents and

S

H o w  to  re la x  
a b u d g e t
th a t 's  stre tch e d  tig h t
Many farm families find they need a 

better balance between short-term and 
long-term debts. Any many times we can 
help with long-term Land Bank loans.

By spreading repayment over a number 
of years, terms may be arranged to fit 
your budget and cash flow. And, there's 
no prepayment penalty with a Land Bank 
loan. You can prepay any amount, at any 
time, from any source.

Stop by and see how we can help solve 
your budget problems.

Federal Land Bank
Association o f Muleshoe 

316 Main 272-3010

LENOER

ATTENTION 
MR FARMER!

Plant the new variety of wheat 
that made the big yields 

plus high grazing!!
If you’re going to graze cattle, plant the new varieties of wheat; 

Certified Mustang, Certified Hawk, Certified Ram

Hie state of Nebraska says that you can increase your uield from 3 to 7 bushels 
per acre over non-certified seed by planting certified WHEAT seed.

One bushel increase in yield will more than pay for the certified seed over using 
your own seed. Hie extra increase is profit to you.

We Have The Following Varieties Of Wheat Seed:
Certified Hawk Wheat Certified Newton Wheat Certified Ram

©

Certified Rocky Wheat Certified Sage Wheat 
Certified Wings Wheat Certified Vona Wheat

Certified TAM 105  
Certified Mustang

We Also Have Rye, Rye Grass & Triticale Fro Pasture.

McCormick Seeds Inc.
400 East Ash Muleshoe, Texas 272- 3156

o
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Muleshoe
Journal Classified '(1J-27iM53#

CLASSIFIED 
RATES 

1st Insertion
Per Word ...... ,.$.15
Minimum Charge.,.. 
$2.30

2nd Insertion
Per Word ......... $.13
Minimum Charge.... 
$2:00

CLASSIFIED 
DISPLAY 
RATES 
SI.70

per column inch

Blin d  a d  r a t e s
50% more

DEADLINES 
12 Noon Tues. 

for Thursday paper 
12 Noon Fri. 

for Sunday paper

WE RESEKVE THE 
RIGHT TO CLASS
IFY REVISE. OR 
RFJECT ANY AD. 
NOT RESPONSIBLE 
FOR ANY ERROR 
AFTER AD HAS 
RUN ONCE.

and Exterior Paintint 
Mobil Home Roots

FURNITURE Upholst
ering & repairs. 
Burrows Upholstery 
Shop 209 W. 2nd 
Phone 272-4255 Home 
Phone 272-5722. 
bl-41t-tfc
FOR HIRE Sunflower 
cu tting  com b in es , 
three John Deeres, 
four tandum axel 
trucks. Tom Flowers 
272-4159 or 272-4439 
or 272-4718. Refer
ences available. 
fl-34t-8tc
HELTON'S Roofing

"  ' *  
our speciality. Also 
the best in Ag. pro
ducts. Call Jerry 
Helton 272-3836, 915 
Gum, Muleshoe, Tx. 
hl-8t-tfc
PAINTING by Hour or 
Job carpenter work or 
remodeling Tommy 
Hall 272-4874 or 272- 
3617. 
l-33s-9tp

EXPERIENCED
SUNFLOWER

DRYING
and cutting. Call Jim 
Crawford 925-6439, 
272-5105 or 272-4086 
for details, 
cl -34s-tfc
MARY KAY COS
METICS in stock. 
Free facials. 272-3865 
Josie Flowers. 
fl-22t-tfc
LI CE NSE D D A Y  
CARE 18 mos. and 
older. Openings for 
fall. Call Diane 
Allison 272-3304. 
al-30s-tfc
HOME REPAIRS 
F.M . Saldana Con
struction Licensed and 
bonded plumber. 
Specialized in cement, 
carpenter work, re
modeling, painting, 
acoustical ceilings. 
272-4955. 
sl-16s-tfc
OWN YOUR OWN  
jean • sportswear 
ladies apparel, child 
rens, large size, com 
bination store, petites 
maternity, accessor 
ies. Jordache, Chic 
Lee, Levi, E Z Street 
Izod, Esprit, Tomboy 

i Calvin Klein, Sergio 
Valente, Evan Picone 
Liz Claiborne, Mem 
bers Only, Gasoline 
Healthtex, over 1000 
others. S13.300 to 
S24.900 in ven tory , 
tra in in g , fix tu res , 
grand opening etc. 
Can open 15 days. 
Mr. Loughlin (612) 

l 888-6555. 
l-35t-ltptsZ

CONCERNED 
About Someone’s 

Drinking?
HELP IS 

AVAILABLE 
through Al-Anon 

Call 227-2350 or 
965-2870 or Call 
227-2350 or come to 
y is i t  T u e sd a y  
nights, 8:30 p.m. or 
Saturday mornings 
at 10:30 am  at 
1116 W. American 
Blv., Muleshoe.

FORAGE HARVEST
ER 3800 JD has cut 
less than 700 acres. 
Cyclone semi seedier 
electric 806-238-1319 
Bovina, TX 
sl-35t-2tc

VALLEY GRAIN will 
have temporary open
ings for harvest work. 
Come by the office to

Rick up applications 
10 PHONE CALLS 

PLEASE. 
v3-34t-tfc
H E L P  W A N T E D : 
Career minded ex
managers of party 
plan woman needed to 
do color analysis and 
color coordinated 
make-up. Five figure 
income possible for 
part time. Call Hazel 
285-3331 Olton. 
w3-35s-2tc
WANTED: Part-time 
help to work at 
Yellowjacket School 
Store. Come by or call 
965-2367.
03-35t-2tc
HELP WANTED: Full 
time year around farm 
worker. Call 965-2259 
daytime or 272-3257 
after 6. 
t3-28t-tfc
EXCELLENT IN
COME for part time 
home assembly work. 
For info. Call 504-641- 
8033 Ext. 8911. 
3-24t-4teotpts 
EMPLOYMENT male 
and female) Outside 
sales position open for 
m ature ind iv idua l. 
Five days a week. 
Dependable transpor
tation required. Call 
L.B. Price Co. Tel. 
806-795-7625. 
p3-35s-3tc
GOVERNMENT JOBS 
S»6r040 -  -459r230/yrr 
Now Hiring. Call 805- 
687-6000 Ext. R-6226 
for current federal 
list.
3-32t-8tpts
SALES PERSON 
WANTED: Exper-
ince preferred but not 
necessary. A&M 
Farm and Ranch.

4. H ouses F or \ 
Merit

RUIDOSO CHALET A 
bedroom for rent by 
day, weekend, or 
weekly. Call 505-257- 
2622 or 915-943-4261. 
Owner Dr. Albertson. 
a4-49t-tfc
FOR RENT: small un
furnished house. Call 
272-3107. 
m4-34t-tfc

FOR RENT: 1 large 
bedroom apt. Call 
965-2188 or 272-4754 
after 6:00 p.m.
s5-32EIfe • ,

8. R eal Estate 
F or Sale

FOR SALE BY OWN 
ER: 3 bdrm, 3 bath 
brick home, large fen
ced yard--lots of 
storage and storm 
cellar. Call for ap
pointment 272-3592 
located 1810 W. Ave.

liLjak

FOR SALE: 3 bdrm 
house, 2 bath, shop 
29’x40' just outside 
city limits. Call 272- 
4900. 
h8-}3s-8tc
FOR SALE or Kent 3 
Bedroom 903 W. 8th 
Muleshoe call 806- 
285-2757. Olton, Tx. 
b8-25t-tfc
NEW BRiqK HOME 
$500.00 down, small 
monthly payment. 
Call today Realtor 
272-3611. 
w8-4t-ttfc •
1979 2 -b e d r o o m , 
1-bfjth, 2-car carport 
mobile home with 
smaill storage shed on 
large lot ip Country 
Club Addition. Call 
after 5p.m. 806-272- 
5341. I 
f8-35t-3tc
[HONEY J ,- MOON 
SPECIAL] This week
end only! With every 
new mobile home 
bought receive a free 
trip for two to Las 
Vegas or Cancun 
Mexico and $300 cash 
spending money. Call 
collect Jean or Alvin
I- 800-792-0032 or 806- 
792-^315, 
m8-34s-2tc
FOR SALE: 12-X60’ 
mobile home - parti
ally furnished 
$6,500.00 272-4900 
h8-33t-8tc 1 
1985 35ft Park Model 
Furnished, air con
dition. patio door, ex
ce llen t con d ition , 
$8,700.00 14th Street 
Trailer Park (Beside 
Dairy Queen)
II- 35t-2tp
REPOSESSED 14 & 
16 wide mobile homes 
from $99 to $500 
down. Delivery in
cluded. 6 month free 
lot rent. Call 1-800 
792-0032. 
mj^25Wf£i^

| 9 Automobil 
Fot^ale

1978 Mercury Cougar 
XR7! Loaded. Excel
lent condition. See at 
919 Hvy or , call 272- 
4131 after 5:00 p.m. 
p9-23t-tfc |
FOR SALE or trade: 
1985 Dodge Ram- 
charger. Loaded with 
Royal SE package. 
4wd., AM-FM cas
sette, pwr. windows, 
tilt, cruise, etc. Best 
Buy in Town. Call 
272-5412 for info. 
9-35t-4tp
FOR SALE: 1973 Ford 
pickup F100 longbed, 
new wheels and tires, 
much more. 372-5421. 
9-35t-ltp
1980 Model Ford F250 
heavy duty-£-6 auto
matic transmission, 
400 Cl engine, heavy 
duty rear axle, new 
radial tires, and a 
service body. Runs on 
propane or gasoline. 
Call after 8:00 p.m. 
925-6485. 
p9-24t-tfc

11. F or Sale 
O r Trade

TOMATOES' Okra & 
Peppers. You pick. 
B E. Turner. 385-5980 
Littlefield. 
t!5-3^t-lmc
FOR SAL&; Two circle 
pierce sprinklers. Call 
First Bank, Muleshoe. 
fl l-33t-tfc

Career opportunities availabie now with 
this rapidly growing convince food store 
operation. Applications are being accepted 
now for Store Manager, Asst. Manager, 
full time and part time flerk positions, 
expcrcnce a plus but not required. 1

Benefits include above average starting 
salaries, paid vacations, sick leavei, group 
insurance and performance based bonus 
plan.
, Apply at the Town Sc County Food Store 
at 1900 W. American, in Muleshoe. 
t3-27s-tfc

FOR SALE: Bob
White Quail. For eat
ing, taxadermy work, 
or training dogs. For 
more information call 
272-5295. 
wll-34s-2tc 
B A N D  I N S T R U 
MENTS FOR EVERY 
BUDGET $35 to $500. 
Beginner and artist 
quality horns. 257- 
2173 Earth, 
hi l-35t-4tc
LOVE FLEX!ABLE
floating cutter bars 
and pick-up reels. 
Stukey Brothers. 
296-6041. 
sll-35t-8tc
FOR SALE: Two ce
metery lots in Bailey 
Co. Memorial Park 
Call 915-388-4635 or 
write to C.M. King 
Box 244 Kingsland, 
Tx 78639. 
kll-23t-tfc
1969 Boles Areo 24ft 
self contained, double 
axle, twin beds, good
condition. 14th Street 
Trailor Park.
11- 35t-2tp

12. Household\ 
G oods

G A R A G E  S A L E :  
Thursday and Friday, 
9-5 907 W. seventh. 
Two family, furniture, 
plus much more 
gl2-35t-ltc
SATURDAY ONLY  
Miscelleanous Yard 
Sale: 316 W. 10th 
Saturday, August 31st 
8 to 6 o ’clock 272- 
3672
12- 35t-ltp
GARAGE SALE Fri
day 8:00 to 6:00 
Saturday 9:00 to 5:00 
1729 W. Ave. B 
12-35t-ltp

TRAILOR SPACE for 
rent call 272-3718. 
bl5-34t-3tc
CLOVIS FLEE MAR
KET Open every Sat. 
and Sunday. Comer of 
Prince and Brady. 
gl5-32t-lmc

CALL YOUR LOCAL 
Used Cow Dealer For 
7-day a week free 
dead stock removal. 
806-965-2903 collect 
1-800-692-4435. 
h-15-33t-tfc

pets are wonderful

8. R eal Fstate 
F or Sale

Bingham A Nieman 
Realty

116 E. Ave. C 
272-5285***272-5286

“ We Appreciate 
Your Business!”

George A Dianne 
Nieman

BIRD WELL CATTLE 
Co. Coyote Lake, We 
are buying wheat & 
barley 806-946-3321. 
bl5-23t-tfc
WANTED:  Green
Graze or Wheat Pas
ture within 20 mile 
radius of Muleshoe 
call 965-296? after 
6:00 P.M. 
v3-33s-4tc
COMBINE RUN, Rye 
Seed 7 cents a pound. 
Ernest Martin 925- 
6742 in evenings. 
ml7-34s-6tc

Comment On Sports
FOOTBALL * * * *

By Pel* Friuhlr

WASHINGTON, D.C. -- 
The Dallas Cowboys, some
times called America’ s 
team, are in trouble this 
year if Danny White 
doesn't come through in 
style.

the

like that of Randy White, a 
multi -mil l ion dol lar 
guarantee spread over 
fifteen or twenty years. He 
may be pushing the Cow
boy organization and Tex 
Schramm to the wall.

T H f

Know Weather

Dorsett wants a contract

Round-up applica
tions cotton, soy
beans, maize, lay
out, tipe-wick 
mounted on highboy 

30 inch or 40 inch 
rows. Call Roy 
O’Brian 265-3247. 
ol7-26s-tfc

Can we tell anything 
from the ordinary rainbow? 
Does it give us any clue to 
the coming weather?

Yes. The rainbow, of 
course, is usually seen after 
or during a rain, but it’s 
also often seen when there 
has been no rain.

PawPrints
Advte* from th* American Animal

Dorsett and balance 
Cowboy offense. By staying in L.A. and

If they don’t, Danny not being in touch with the 
White must come through club, even as exhibitions 
like he and Roger Staubach are being played, he risked 
did in many past years. losing much of a season.

Tony Dorsett seems a 
mixed up individual, hav
ing frittered away much 
money with unwise invest
ments, etc. As this is 
written, he’s holding out in 
California. And Dallas 
opens with the Redskins 
September 9!

It would be nice for the 
Cowboys if they came up 
with Hershel Walker, from 
thri I1SFL. He could replace

d/d you KHOW >
Here are a few facta about 

newspapers that may be news 
to many:

i • The country with the 
most newspapers is the 
United States.

PUBLIC NOTICE 
REVENUE SHARING 

HANDICAPPED 
REGUIATIONS 

This notice is pub
lished pursuant to the 
requirements of Sec
tion 51.55 of the Rev
enue Sharing Regula
tions, as published in 
the Federal Register 
on October 17, 1983. 
Section 51.55 prohib
its discr imination 
against qualified indi
viduals because of 
their handicapped 
status.

B a i l e y  C o u n t y ,  
Texas, advises the 
public, employees and' 
job applicants that it 
does not discriminate 
on the basis of handi
capped status in ad
mission or access to, 
or treatment or em
ployment in, its pro
grams and activities.

B a i l e y  C o u n t y ,  
Texas, has designated 
the following office as 
the contact to coord
inate efforts to comply 
with this requirement.

Inquiries should be 
directed to:

County Judge 
, 300 South First Street 

Muleshoe, Texas 
79347

Phone 806-272-3077 
Hours: 8:00a.m. to 

12:00 noon & 
1:00 p.m. to 5:00 p.m. 
gl8-35t-4ttc
NOTES__

Q Is air travel 'dangerous 
for animalst I ’ve heard that 
baggage compartments become 
very cold.

A. Fido won’t freeze, but 
summer heat may be a prob
lem — hold temperatures can 
climb well above 100* on a 
warm day. If your pet is too 
large to fit underneath your 
seat and must travel in the 
hold, book an early morning 
or late evening flight, when 
temperatures are cooler—the 
mid-70’s or lower are best. 
Use a sturdy, very well-venti
lated travel carrier, and ask 
that he be loaded last. Air
lines really do try to take good 
care of pets, but extra precau
tions won’t hurt. Check with 
them or with your veterina
rian for more information.

COMMENTS <S

J
Suspicion leads many 

people into mistakes.
• Si * •

There is a vast dif
ference between the 
person o f importance 
and the person who 
wants to be considered 
important.

• • • a

8. R eal Estate 
F or Sale

HENRY REALTY 
***

111 W. Ave. B 
Muleshoe, Texas 

272-4581

When vacationing at theme 
or amusement parks, board 
Fido at a wall tended park 
kennel, rather than in a 
locked car in the parking lot.

Q. I ’ve got my driver's 
license, traveler's checks, lug
gage and road maps. What 
should my pet take along on 
vacation ?

A. Your pet’s suitcase won't 
be as large as yours, but he 
will need a few items, such as 
favorite toys, water/feeding 
dishes, grooming aids, medi
cations, and a leash and har
ness. Fido or Felix should al
ways wear a collar with ap
propriate ID—and take along 
a wallet-sized pet picture. 
Ask your veterinarian what 
additional shots or certifi
cates your pet may need.

Q Many hotels don‘t accept 
pets. How can I find out if my 
animal is welcome?

A. There are many hotel/ 
motel lodgings that welcome 
the four-legged set. Ask your 

. travel agent, AAA, or local 
motor club for recommenda
tions. If your heart is set on 
an establishment that refuses 
pets, and if your stay is a 
short one, you may be able to 
locate a nearby kennel.

Sometimes it may indi
cate the possibility of rain, 
since moisture is always 
one of the ingredients 
which form a rainbow.

If you see a rainbow in 
the windward (the direction 
from which the wind is 
blowing), chances are good 
that you will be in for a 
rain.

On the other hand, if 
the rainbow appears to the 
leeward (the direction in 
which the wind is blowing), 
you can expect an end to 
the rains soon, usually.

The sun’s light, playing 
through moisture laden 
particles of air, forms a 
rainbow, the result of 
various reflected hues of 
light.

ABO U T YOUR H O M E

TV dinner trays can be 
reused by creating your 
own TV dinners from left
overs. Some like to cook 
extra and fix frozen dinners 
for busy days.

You can use your elec
tric knife for more than 
slicing meats. Use it to slice 
freshly cooked cakes, 
breads, tomatoes, etc. 
Don’t slice extremely small 
items.

When grilling steaks 
score fat with a sharp knife 
at close intervals to prevent 
the edges from curling.

To m«ke a window 
appear larger, extend the 
drapes beyond the window 
frame. This helps the looks 
of a large room that has 
only one window.

I / .  F or Sale 
O r Trade

• There are nearly 2,000 
English-language daily pa
pers published in this coun
try, with a combined net paid 
circulation of over 60 million 
copies a day.

• There may be far fewer 
papers around next year with 
greatly reduced circulation 
for the ones that remain un
less Congress acts this year.

• The President’s budget 
proposal would do away with 
the government's assisting 
the post office to allow certain 
newspapers a lower rate, as 
has long been their right.

• If the papers have to pay 
regular second-class rates— 
two and three times higher 
than they pay now — many 
may go out of business 
Others would have to raise 
their subscription rates. 
Many Americans would lose 
their source of local news and 
local advertising.

• The biggest newspaper 
ever printed was the New 
York Times of Sunday, Oc
tober 17, 1965 It comprised 
15 sections with a total of 946 
pages and weighed seven and 
a half pounds.

/  /. For Sale 
O r Trade J

CARPORTS & AWNINGS 
On Sale thru August at a 25% Discount. 

806-293-1720 Days 
293-7665 Nites

pll-31s-tfcts

SHOP AROUND FOR THE BEST PRICE 
THEN SEE OUR PRICES 

60% OFF 14K GOLD&D1AMONDS 
EVERY DAY

Bl-WIZi HEALTH MART
902 Main Friona, Texas 247-3010
b!5-23s-tfc

18. Legal 1 18. L egal 1
N otice 1 N otice 1

J.B. SUDDERTH REALTY INC. 
Drawer 887 

Farwell, TX 79325 
Ph. 806-481-3288

**•
181 acres, one 6 in and one 8 in well, 
valley sprinkler, west of Progress on 
highway. Owner financing availaM.-.

177 acres with zimmatic sprinkler near 
Lazbuddie. Good water area. Priced at 875 
per acre. Owner says sell.

320 acres irrigated E of Farwell on hwy 
with circle sprinkler 2-8 in. wells approx. 
200 ft of water lays nearly perfect.

•••
155 acres irrigated with circle sprinkler 
excellent water area. North East of
’Muleshoe •••
320 a. 3-8 in wells, circle sprinkler, 3 mi 
SE Clays Corner

*•*
158 a, 3 good wells, circle sprinkler, 
elevator and new office building on 
highway. Progress area.

__________  •••_ ____ _

NOTICE OF PUBLIC BUDGET HEARING 
The Commissioners Court of Bailey County will conduct a hearing on 

the FT 1986 budget at 10:00 a.m. on Monday, September 9. 1985, in the 
Commissioners Courtroom at the Bailey County Courthouse, 300 South 
First Street, Muleshoe, Texas. Any citizen attending the hearing has the 
right to give written and/or oral comments and to ask questions about 
the proposed budget for FY 1986. Revenue Sharing funds will generally 
be used for capital expenditures and other extraordinary expenses.

The proposed budget for FT 1986 provides for cost and living salary 
increases for all officials and employees of three per cent. A summary of 
the entire proposed budget is as follows:
Road and Bridge Estimated Revenue............................................$791,605.57
Precinct No. 1 Budget.........................................................................146,726.94
Precinct No. 2 Budget........................................................—..............145,137.68
Precinct No. 3 Budget.........................................................................145,111.94
Precinct No. 4 Budget.........................................................i...............145,137.68

General Fund Estimated Revenue.................-................*............. 791,605.57
County Judge's Budget................................... -................ . .............. 43,330.54
County Clerk’s Budget....... -.............................................................. 54,076.32
Non-Departmental Budget................................ -..............................173.402.24
County Court Budget...........................................   6,625.00
District Court Budget........................................ - ............................ 20,509.17
District Clerk’s Budget........................................................................38,824.77
Justice of Peace & Constable’ s Budget...........................♦............... 23,641.48
County Attorney’s Budget.........................................  *........ 30,360.80
District Attorney’s Budget................................ U.............i ............... 10,216.67
County Treasurer’s Budget...............................-.............. «................23.419.79
Tax Assessor-Collector’ s Budget....................... .............. i ............... 39,258.54
Jail Budget.............................................................................................75,818.88
Coliseum Budget................................................................. 4.............  79,147.70
Sheriff’ s Budget.................................................................................. 110,079.38
County Health Service’s Budget.......................................................26,820.00
Extension Office Budget...................................................................... 51,617.44

A copy of the complete proposed budget is available for public 
inspection in the office of the County Judge. Bailey County Courthouse, 
300 South First Street, Muleshoe, Texas.

I • »
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1 985 Lazbuddie Longhorns

Hubert Marrufo Kirt Miller Paul Gonzales Scotty Mitchell

Amos NailScott Miller David SchacherGuy Brockman

Brian GloverDustin Jesko Todd Daniels Lupe Salinas

Wes Jarman Ijouis Alarcon Omar Sanchez Pat Me Broom

Steve HarrisDonnie Holt Richard Luscombe

Sponsored By :

Sherley - Anderson Lazbuddie Elevator 
Farmers Co-Op Elevators

Five Area Telephone Cooperative Inc. 
Lazbuddie Grain Ind Inc.

Foster Fertilizer Inc.

Farmers Spraying Service Inc. 

Lazbuddie Garage & Supply ^

Western 66 Co.

James Bartosh

('.had Waddell 
Manager

John Harris Jr 
Manager

l


